Box no. Box 1-1	File no. File title 115 Caseys - Peards & Georges: Great Grandmother Carrie Casey (Caroline Maria)	Date range undated	Content notes Photographs and artifacts: Granny Casey`s Calling Card Case containing 1872 dance card ``Carrie Strong`, and various calling cards; 1891 N.W.M.P. diary enscribed Capt. W.S.Casey Inspector N.W.M.P; original ticket `M`lle Jenny Lind`s grand concert Rochester 1851 enscribed ``presented to grandmother Strong by Jennie Lind for her first concert in Rochester` original 1952 correspondence Clare to Grace; original 1895 original correspondence signature undecipherable; original 1888 telegram to Mrs. Buell; 1888 church offering envelope; original 1875 Marriage Certificate Henry Casey and Carrie Strong; 1899 dance and calling card with pencil attached `Mrs. McIllree N.W.M.P the Barracks; 1873 Grafton Assembly dance card Carrie Strong; 1892 invitation ``Insp. And Mrs. Casey farewell``; 1924 newspaper obituary Mrs. H.S. Casey.
Box 1-1	116 Caseys - Peards & Georges : Casey "Uncle George"	undated	Original photo annotated "Uncle George Casey"; original 1915 letter from Geo.H.Casey Company to Mrs. R.G.Mathews annotated "Uncle George's last letter & Father's last letter to me died follow March 26th", envelope contains original 1915 C.P. Railway telegraph from Uncle Jack Peard to Cap't Mathews re Uncle George's passing; address book.
Box 1-1	117 Caseys - Peards & Georges : Peards	undated	Original photo in frame of a female ca early 1900's; original hand written cookie recipe annotated "Aunt Nora (Peard)"; 1988 Times-Colonist newspaper article re Anthony John Peard; several original Peard family photographs; several original photographs Nora Casey Peard; original 1971 hand written correspondence from Harry to Mollie Turner; original 1935 hand written letter and birthday card to Mrs. J.W.Forin from Aunt Nora
Box 1-1	118 Caseys - Peards & Georges : Casey Adolphustown	undated	several original photographs of Casey family members, Casey family cemetery plot, U.E.Loyalists monument at the Adolphustown Burying ground with Casey plot in the background; original photograph of the old Samuel Casey homestead and several people named Hawley, Mallory, Clapp, Casey.
Box 1-1	119 Caseys - Peards & Georges : G.G.G. Eliza Jane Gilchrist Casey Gilchrist and her 2 nd husband "Charlie"	undated	Original 1889 hand written letter from Grandmother Strong (Eliza Jane Gilchrist Casey); original photograph Grandmother Casey (Eliza Jane); original photograph grandfather Chas Gilchrist.

		Sileeti
Box 1-1	120 Caseys - Peards & undated Georges : Mcleod General Non Family	Several original photographs ca 1913 of native Indians some annotated "Peigan, a branch of the Blackfoot from Montana visiting their cousins in Alberta Canada"; copy of photograph "The Edmonton Stage Leaving Calgary" ca late 1800's; copy of photograph of the Macleod hotel and stage coach running between lethbridge and Fort Macleod; original photograph annotated "Lethbridge N.W.M.P. Barracks; original photograph postcards ca 1919 H.R.H. The Prince of Wales inspecting Mcleod veterans and playing golf; original photograph ca 1911 Mcleod hunting party.
Box 1-1	121 Caseys - Peards & undated Georges : Casey Family	Original 1985 invoice to George H. Casey, Company for property taxes paid by Anaconda Minerals in the State of Montana; original photographs annotated "Xmas family gathering (the last) 1903 at home in R.C.M.P. Barracks Lethbridge – Becker, Casey, Mathews, George family members.
Box 1-1	122 Caseys - Peards & undated Georges : Georges	Original typewritten memoir written by Grace (Casey) George about her early life and her father's (Insp. H.S. Casey) 1886 appointment as Inspector of N.W.P.and her life in Barracks in Regina and Edmonton; 1936 newspaper obituary Major Francis William Brownlow George; several original photos of Margaret George, Eric George, Grace (Casey) George, George family, Dick George, Alice George, original hand written 1958 correspondence from Grace to Molly.
Box 1-1	123 Caseys - Peards & undated Georges : Bechers	Copy of original typewritten document re shares of capital stock of the Geo.H.Casey company; newspaper wedding announcement Lillian Beecher and Hugh Sweetland Dixon; original photographs Aunty May, C. Becher and others; several original photos Lilian Beecher; newspaper; newspaper obituary of Mrs. C.D.T.Becher undated.

				Chicari
Box 1-1	124	Caseys - Peards & Georges : Great Grandfather Insp. Henry Samuel Casey	undated	2008 Times Colonist article on N.W.M.P. Officer Sam Steele; original photo Insp. Henry Samuel Casey before1886, original photo Foot Parade Review Order, Mcleod 1894; In front of Officer's Mess Fort Mcleod 1893 with several N.W.M.P. Inspectors named including H.S. Casey; photo of Casey family stained glass window Colborne church; original hand written letter on North-West Mounted Police Ford memorandum letterhead dated 1903 to Clare from your affectionate father; undated newspaper obituary Capt. H.S. Casey; undated newspaper clipping describing the farewell supper for Capt. H.S.Casey on his appointment to Insp. Of the N.W.M.P.; original 1887application for Guarantee for \$2000. re Henry Samuel Casey's appointment to N.W.M.P. Inspector; 1904 newspaper death announcement H.S.Casey; 1982 correspondence between editor of the RCMP Quarterly and Arthur Morrison re Casey family experiences in Western Canada in the early days of the N.W.M.P.; original 1803 Deed of Land to Daniel Steel of Lot 11 Concession 6 Township of Thurlow with original signature of Peter Hunter the Lieutenant Governor of Ontario; original Commission with the original Great Seal of Canada appointing Samuel Henry Casey an Inspector of N.W.M.P. 1887
Box 1-2	125	Nena Clare Casey Mathews "Gran & Gordie":		Original needlework sampler Maria Ewing 1881; original needlework sampler Margaret Ewing 1898.
Box 1-3	208	Family Genealogy	undated	Loose family genealogy information re Keeler, Strong, Niles, Brown, Willet, Foran, Gillet, Loomis, Messenger, Casey.
Box 1-3	209) Book	undated	Bound book "Buttons" containing loose material mostly about the Mathews family, and original typewritten notes by Robert Gordon mathews re his personal experiences in the NWMP and WW1.
Box 1-3	210) Misc.	undated	Dance Cards, Death announcement card, at home card.
Box 1-3		Architecture	ca 1980's	Architectural information.
Box 1-3	212 Binder		undated	Binder containing information "Descendants of the Founders of Ancient Windsor" and newsletters.
Box 1-3	213 Binder	Genealogy	ca 1980's	Binder containing family genealogy information in several spiral notebooks.
Box 1-3	214 Binder	Genealogy	ca 1980's	Binder containing family genealogy information in several spiral notebooks.
Box 1-3	215 Binder	Genealogy	ca 1987	Binder containing Strong family directory – July 25, 1987

Box 1-3	216 – In Poster Protector stored on top of boxes 3-1 & 3-2	Mons, Belgium	ca 1918	Original printed poster with seal dated November 11, 1918 about the Town of Mons Belgium delivered by the Belgium Army with hand written English translation.
Box 2-1	223	Gordie Mathews, Macleod	ca 1887-1953	Original hand written letters dated 1896,1897 & 1902 between R.G.Mathews, Mother Casey, Daisy Strong and ? Hilary; several 1953 newspaper obituaries R.G.Mathews; several original photographs of people ca 1897 some with names hand written on reverse; 1919 Army & Navy Veterans in Canada membership card and pouch; original 1937 World Jamboree Nederland badge – likely re Scouting organization; original 1923 Calgary Daily Herald newspaper containing reminiscenses of Capt.R.G.Mathews of the NWMP; copy of a 1900 letter on NWMP letterhead to Const. Campbell from Supt. Primrose regarding some illegal activity shipping liquor; several original photos of NWMP officers at Fort Macleod; several original photographs of R.G.Mathews.
Box 2-1	224	Gordie-Early letters from friends England		Original hand written correspondence to/from G.Mathews; several original Cricket Club cards; several original concert tickets and programs.
Box 2-1	225	Will & memories/Gordie- Vac Cert, Christening Cert, Alta Stockman Assoc	ca 1898 - 1971	Original Calgary Daily Herald newspaper clipping of a poem written by R.G.M.; original hand written correspondence on Imperial Notel Dublin notepaper with Mathews family genealogy info.; original Ireland compulsory vaccination certificate for R.G.Mathews; original 1876 birth certificate Robert Gordon Mathews; original 1944 Will and 1953 Letters Testamentary of Robert Gordon Mathews; Alberta Stock Growers' Association newsletter and info.;; original share certificate The Macleod Curling Club; original Government of the North-West Territories of Canada cattle brand certificate; R.G.Mathews newspaper obituaries.
Box 2-1	226	Gordie Mathews letters home WW1	ca 1916	Newspaper clipping announcing Capt.R.G.Mathews invested with Order of the British Empire; original hand written letters from Gordon to Clare.
Box 2-1	227	Gordie letters- Kalispell & Everett	ca 1937	Original 1937 World Scouting Jamboree picture postcard to Mollie Forin; 1935 Calgary Daily Herald newspaper clipping written by R.G.Mathews re reunion of NWMP;

Box 2-1	228 La Mancha	ca 1926	original photo of the residence "La Mancha" in Malahide, Ireland; original and copies of several 1926 London Daily Sketch newspaper clippings about a fire at La Mancha; 4 original newspaper articles about life in the NWMP written by R.G.Mathews in 1942, 1943, 1944 and 1946.
Box 2-1	229 Gordie	ca 1886	Several ca 1880's original Christmas greeting cards, one hand painted and two original Fringe Border Cards; mini book "Whispers of Love and Wisdom; original 1931 Mason discharge certificate Robert Gordon Mathews in black pouch; original 1880's correspondence from Beck to Mathews; several ca 1880's original New Year's greeting cards; original 1800's photos of Holy Trinity Church Stratford-on-Avon; note book containing hand written notes on the issuance of the U.E.Loyalist stamp to be issued June 18 (no year referenced); packet containing R.G.Mathews Account book 1883; 1882 church of England Temperance
Box 2-1	230 Mathews – via D. Sweet		Copy of 1926 Daily Sketch newspaper articles about the La Mancha house file; certified copy of 1864 Marriage Certificate Edward Mathews and Sophie Ballamy; certified copy of 1862 Marriage Certificate William Endale and Eliza Bellammy; copy of 1916 Will of George wilfred Endall; original 1983 correspondence between Mrs. Sweet and Warwichsire County Council re family genealogy records; certified copy of 1904 Death Certificate of Jessie Mathews; publication "The Story of St. Johns Parish Church Henley-in-Arden & St. Nicholas' Church Beaudesert undated and postcard pictures of both churches; several original letters between Terry Forin and Mrs. D. Sweet re family genealogy. during 1980's; copy of typed transcript of 1904 Will of Jessie Mathews; publication "Diamond"
Box 2-2	231 Terry's Obits 1925	ca 1920's	Several original photographs ca 1920's of Terence Gordon Casey Mathews; several pieces of original hand written correspondence from Terry Mathews to Mrs. R.G. Mathews and Miss Molly Mathews; Clippings from several newspapers ca 1925 containing a report of the death of Terry Mathews; several newspaper obituaries re the 1925 death of Terry Mathews; an original typewritten tribute letter about Terry Mathews; original 1918 Royal Military College of Canada series of postcards addressed to Mrs. R.G. Mathews; original embossed invitation from the Royal Military College to Capt. & Mrs. R.G.Mathews and Miss Molly Mathews for an "at home" including a card for "Mother" signed by Terry; original program "R.M.C. Minstrel Show" Feb.10, 1923 in aid of the Barnardo Boys Home; original Royal Military College Notice regarding the Christmas Dance and June Ball invitation rules.

Box 2-2	232 1902-1925 Mathews ca 1920's "Terry" Terance Gordon Casey	Several original photographs of Boy Scouts, Macleod, Alberts, names noted on reverse including several Mathews and George family names; original mini-postcard from Duncan Marshall to Terry Mathews; several original photographs of Terry Mathews; original 1924 The Kingston Daily Standard newspaper.
Box 2-2	233 Powers ca 1880's to 1905	Copy of an unidentified newspaper obituary for General Charles J. Powers; copy of excerpt from publication "The Civil War Dictionary" by Boutuer? Highlighting Charles James Powers; original 1905 Death announcement Maria Ewing Powers; original photograph Aunt Lydia Powers; original photograph annotated "Uncle" Charles Powers Grandmother Strong's brother, a General in the Civil War lost his right arm; copy of excerpt from publication "Hist Reg & Dict of the U.S. Army 1789-1903 Heitman Vol I highlighting Charles James Powers.
Box 2-2	234 Walter Mathews & ca 1960's - family 1980's	Several Christmas cards to Terry Forin; several original letters to Terry Forin from from variousl family members regarding visits to each other; original 1967 wedding program "Patricia and Peter"; unidentified original wedding photo; two original letters from Norah Jowett to Alice George date not decipherable ca 1960's; original photograph annotated "Norah Jowett near Edinburgh 1967; original undated photograph annotated "John Jowett and son"; original photograph of a couple ca 1970's annotated, in part"Sherri ParkesCalgary".
Box 2-2	235 Lester Mathews ca 1937 – 1949	Original 1937 photograph of several people, annotated "England – Dr. & Mrs. Mathews, Aunt Mary Mathews, Sheila, Dad, Geraldine"; original 1949 Bognor Regis Post newspaper obituary of Dr. L'Estrange Mathews.
Box 2-2	236 Strongs – "Aunt ca late 1800's – Daisy" Lydia Durand 1931	Original 1931 newspaper obituary of Lydia Durand Strong: Original photograph ca late 1800's annotated "Great Aunt Daisy (Lydia Durand Strong); original photograph of a cemetery stone annotated "The Durand Plot, Aunt Dais grave"; original hand written poem dated 1927 signed "Durand?"; original unidentified and undated photo of a woman, possibly Lydia Durand Strong;
Box 2-2	237 Strongs ca 1897	Original 1897 photograph of a home annotated "Sunny Sides, Colborne, Ontario – The Strong's Homestead, Colborne upon the Hill (Grandmother Strong).
Box 2-2	238 Buell, Judge ca 1800's William,Step gr, gr, grandfather	Original photograph taken by a photographer in Rochester, New York, annotated "Grandfather Buell".

Box 2-2	239 Imp Family	ca 1900's	Original undated hand written letter to Clare "Our Ancestors – Ewing and
	Keepsakes, Uncle Charlie's letters		Powers" signed "Your affec Uncle Charlie"; original 1932 hand written letter to Mrs. R. Gordon Mathews from Uncle Charlie containing original newspaper clippings about the estates of Mrs. Liddie M. Durand and Miss Jane Durand and about the birth of a son to Mr. And Mrs. A.H. Myers; original 1933 hand written letter to Mollie from Uncle Charlie; envelope containing several letters and newspaper clippings annotated "Old family tree, Uncle Charlie Strong's letter re family, Mothers letter re family, newspaper notices of Genl. Powers death, newspaper notices of Esther Boyd Casey's death; copies of several lhand written letters addressed to Grace from Uncle Charlie during 1933 and 1934; copy of hand written Strong family genealogy information annotated "written Grace George"; copy of an excerpt from "Life in Canada Fifty Years Ago" by Canniff Haight, printed in 1885 about Willett and Jane Casey; copy of hand written letters addressed to Alice from Kate; copy of an Application to The United Empire Loaylists' Association of Canada by Grace Evelyn George related to her UEL ancestor Willett Casey; two copies of hand written family history "Our Ancestors Ewing and Powers" by "Your Affec Uncle Charlie".
Box 2-2	240 Strongs Uncle Charlie	ca early 1900's	Original undated photo annotated "Charles S. Strong (Grannie Casey's Brother)"; Four original photographs from 1926-1933 all annotated "Charles Strong".
Box 2-2	241 Terence Mathews		Original Certificate of Birth Terence Gordon Casey Mathews 1902; Original Royal Military College Discharge Certificate T.G.C.Mathews; Original Royal Military College of Canada Diploma of Graduation Terence Gordon Casey Mathews.
Box 2-2	242 Terence Mathews Memorial Cup	ca 1920's	Original photo of Terence Mathews Memorial Cup inscribed "Presented to Capt. R.G.MathewsR.M.C. Of Canada Harrier Team"
Box 2-4	217 UEL	undated	United Empire Loyalist Association of Ontario Constitution and By-Laws, Rev. 1897, & UEL related newspaper clippings.
Box 2-4	218 Photographs	ca 1900's	Original and copies of photographs of various families and Royal Military College Sports Team.
Box 2-4	219 Cemeteries	Ca 1982	Binder containing Cemeteries of Adolphustown, South Fredericksburg and north Fredericksburg (County of Lennox and Addington).
Box 2-4	220 Ancestry Training	undated	Binder containing training course material "Tracing Your Ancestry in Canada".

Box 2-4	221 Genealogy research	undated	Binder containing genealogy resources and research techniques; a variety of blank genealogy forms.
Box 2-4	222 Misc.	undated	Genealogy resources, various newspaper and magazine clippings on various topics including gardening, publishing information, personal family genealogy research notes, hand written transcripts from John Forin diary, typed transcriptions of obituaries, Listing of the Residences of John Forin
Box 3-1	1 Martha Strong	ca 1980's – 1990'sGeneolog y research templates	Geneology family tree research templates; British Columbia Vital Statistics Death Registration Indices; Obituary notes from Vancouver newspapers; British Columbia Registration of Death Certificates; various anecdotal notes about ancestors; pages from Vancouver telephone directories
Box 3-1	2 Clippings	ca 1908's – 1990's	Architectural and home renovation themed articles from various magazines and publications; British Columbia Historical News publications; University of British Columbia campus map and directory.
Box 3-1	3 Seattle Research	ca 1970's – 1980's	Geneology family tree research notes; lists of geneology reference books and periodicals.
Box 3-1	4 Ontario Research	ca 1908's	Various booklets and lists of publications providing information about how to research your family history; notes listing family names and research locations
Box 3-1	5 Dr. & Mrs. & Florence Forin	ca 1960's, 1980's – 1990's	Copies of Ontario Registrar's office Marriage registrations; Copies of Forin family photographs; copies of letters to/from Town of Edmonton and Dr. Forin re 1904 smallpox outbreak; Winnifred Forin Will probate information ca 1940; Dr. Forin obituary; various 1967 legal correspondence addressed to Terence Forin re the Estate of Florence J. Hunt; Victoria Geneological Society publication which includes a write up about Belleville and Hastings County; newspaper obituary of Mrs. Winnifred Forin, unidentified original photo of several people in front of a residence.

Box 3-1	6 Freeland – Hamilton	ca 1999 - 2001	Copies of Vancouver B.C. Street maps; personal correspondence to/from Peter Hamilton and Terry Forin re family research on "George"; copies of family photos with hand written notes identifying "George"; copy of publication "The Man Who Loved Lahaina – The Life and Times of George Freeland, Founder of the historic Pioneer Inn, Lahaina, Maui, Hawaiin Islands", no author or publication name identified; copy of 1966 Gazetteer of Canada, British Columbia; copy of "The History and Antiquities of the County of Surrey, Volume II, London 1809" with "Freeland" and "Cobham Court Farm" highlighted throughout; original tourist map of Lahaina with George Freeland house highlighted; several notes re Freeland geneology; copy of B.C. Registration of Death George Smyth Freeland; B.C. Marriage Registration Arthur Freeland Ottley (?) Newton/ William Baker Freeland and Arlene Stitsel/ Philip Broke Freeland and Fanny Gertrude Mary Bayfield; copy of Victoria City Directory 1899 and 1900; A Chronicle of the life and times of George Freeland1861 – 1925; copy of Weeks and Robson, Wine and Spirit Merchants British Columbia Directory 1895
Box 3-1	7 Spencers Eli (?) - Mi Mi Davis	undated	Geneology family tree research templates re Worthington; various notes re Seymour family geneology; copy of Application for Membership to the National society of the Daughters of the American Revolution re Jane Seymour McNaughtan??? Hughey
Box 3-1	8 McNaughton	undated	Copy of "A Dict. Of Scottish Emigrants to Canada before Confederation by Donald Whyte" with McNaughton highlighted; Ontario Archives Land Record Index listing of microfiche locations for various McNaughton names; geneology family tree research templates re McNaughton and re Plunkett; copy of "A Pioneer history of the County of Lanark Ship Lists" with various McNaughton names highlighted.
Box 3-1	10 Collie	ca 1978-ca 1984	The Scots Magazine June 1978 re Marg of Huntley; Geneology family research templates re Huntley, Roper, More, Rooks, Slee; various legal correspondence re inheritance enquiry Eleanor Huntley; copy of Trustees' Statement of Accounts re Estate of Edward Richardson Slee; hand written notes re the 1925 Law List containing the name Huntley; copy of Alumni List to 1751 re the name Roper.
Box 3-1	11 New Eng Research	ca 1973 – 1987	Vermont Mass. Historical Society resource listing; Rhode Island Historical Society membership info.; A Guide to Genealogical Materials at the Rhode Island historical Society Library; Newsletter of Genealogical Society of Vermont.

Box 3-1	12 Ontario Gen Society	ca 1979 – 1987	1982 Membership List Quinte Branch, Ontario Genealogical Society; undated booklet "Branches of Bruce, Tracing Your Ancestors in Grey and Bruce" by the Ontario Genealogical Society; copies of 1981 and 1982 "The Searchlight" Quinte Branch of the Ontario Genealogical Society.
Box 3-1	13 Research Hawaii		Publication "Genealogical Sources in the Hawaii and Pacific Collection of the Hawaii State Libary A Bibliography; "The Genealogical Helper" August 1981.
Box 3-1	14 Geneology Course Fall '77	ca 1977	Handwritten notes on course material
Box 3-1	15 Alberta Research	ca 1979 – 1983	notes from Alberta Archives Supreme Court Dockets re Forin; original newspaper clipping from The Edmonton Journal May 9, 1983 re the Edmonton Branch of the Alberta Genealogical Society's information and research holdings; pamphlet "Alberta's Documentary Heritage" published by the Provincial Archives of alberta 1979.
Box 3-1	16 Research Vancouver	ca 1984	University of British Columbia Library floor plan and materials category listings.
Box 3-1	17 Vermont Research	ca 1987	Pamphlet "A Guide to the Vermont Historical Society Library"; Vermont Vital Records holdings info.; Information sheet about the Genealogical Society of Vermont; State of Vermont Public Records Division Aid to Genealogical and Historical Research.
Box 3-1	18 Writing Family History	undated	Hand written notes re how to research and write family history.

ca 1980

Copy of photo two laughing women outdoors ca early 1900's and the photo negative; original photo taken at Rossland B.C. May 1897 P. McL Forin, D.N.A. Forin, I.A. Forin; original photo taken at Rossland B.C. 20/4/97 Alexander Forin M.D.C.M., John Andrew Forin C.C.J.K., P???McLaren Forin Barrister at Law; 1992 photo negatives Ottawa Teachers placque, unnamed stone building; unidentified and undated photo negatives of a woman and of a man along with original photos and several photocopies of same; copy of 1864-1865 Belleville Directory containing advertisement for John Foran (sp) Architect and Builder; Forin Coat of Arms information; booklet "Cultural Conservation Program University of Victoria" depicting 1987 photo previously referenced; copy of photo Forin Family of Belleville, Ontario cira 1881, including names of each person; copy of photo taken by Weese portrait artist Belleville Ontario noted "Emma MacLaren's collection"; copy of photo of 5 people noted "Emma MacLaren's collection – on back Last Picture of Dear Father, when on his visit to Victoria the summer 1900"; unidentified copy of photo of woman taken by Brock & Co. Belleville; unidentified copy of two family photos ca 1980's; unidentified copy of photo of two little girls noted "Aunt Elizabeth from Jean and Peggy"; unidentified photo of a young woman noted "Photographer S.B. Waoge? 12 Brock St. Tavistak; unidentified photo taken by McCutchon's Edmonton of a couple and dog in front of residence ca 1940's; unidentified family photo taken by RH Trueman & Co Vancouver Kaslo Sandon and Revelstoke B.C., noted "Xmas 1902"; original photo noted "Elizabeth Forin Edmonton circa 1923/24"; copy of photo of man beside gravestone John Forin his wife Jane MacLaren their son Peter MacLaren Forin; unidentified photo of man woman three children and dog in front of home taken by Wadds Bros Vancouver and Nelson, B.C.

Box 3-1	20 Lazier & McLaren & Van Blaricoms	ca 1981	Copy of part of the publication "Pioneer Life on the Bay of Quinte by Wm. F. E. Morley 1972" re the Lazier Family; original photos dated 1981 of gravestones "VanBlaricom and Foran"; copy of excerpt from "A Dictionary of Scottish Emigrants to Canada Before Confederation by Donald Whyte" highlighting Alendander McLaren"; letter from ministry of Consumer and commercian Relations Ontario extract from death certificate for Julia VanBlaricom; copy of ""In Britain" magazine article Sept. 1988 re Dunkeld; original newspaper clipping 65 th anniversary McLaren; copies of farm auction belonging to Mrs. Stirton Sept.19,1849; various family tree notes re vanBlaricom; 1832 broadside advertising County of Hastings to emigrants; copy of picture and write up of Castle of MacLaren's in Inglewood (Caledon Ontario); copy of letter August 5, 1969 to "Earl" from (Mrs. E.) Ida Johnson re information about the VanBlaricom family.
Box 3-1	21 Bessie & Wesley Miffin – Miffin Casey	ca 1988-1992	various correspondence to Terry Forin from Wesley and Bessie
Box 3-1	22 Grace Casey Frank WB-George'sCasey Line		Copies of British Columbia death certificates – Grace Evelyn George and Francis William Brownlow George
Box 3-1	23 Nora Casey & Jack – Peard (Casey Line		Copies of British Columbia death certificates – John Henry Peard and Eleanor Hay Peard
Box 3-1	24 Keelers	undated	Copy of unnamed magazine article re Townships of Cramahe, Haldimand, Colborne, containing info about Keelers; copy of "First Census of the united States" Rutland Countand Hartford y containing various Keeler names; copies of family tree info re various Keelers from Ridgefield Norwalk Connecticut.

"Four-Horizons" newspaper article May 3 1992 re Bea Bond author of Box 3-1 25 Forins General ca 1965 -1989 book on history of James Island; several Chrismtas cards to Terry Forin from various family members; various hand written notes re Forin; family tree; copy of photo of unnamed woman circa 1800's?; copy of Frontenac County and City of Kingston marriage records highlighting William Forbes; copy of Twelfth Census of the United States highlighting Foran; copies of microfiche listings of Foran names possibly re US Census documents??; copy of "Canadian Men and Women of the Time 1898" highlighting Agnes daughter of John Forin Belleville; copy of hand written "Family Records" document identifying various Forin family names and birth dates; copy of booklet "Catholic Pioneers of Tyendinaga and Neighboring Townships" by Clara McFerran 1974 highlighting Foran name; various correspondence to Terry Forin from The Lord Sinclair, College of Arms, England re Forin Coat of Arms; various correspondence between Terry Forin and several family members re family tree information; index of Daily and Weekly Intelligencer and Hastings Chronicle for the years 1860-1879 – various Forin names highlighted; copy of "Victoria Times" newspaper 1901 death announcement John Forin well known Belleville Architect and Builder Belleville Ontario; copies of maps of Sidney and Thurlow Twps and Belleville; listing of the residences of John Forin in Belleville; newspaper article undated re cemetery uncovered at Belleville Kinsman pool site 26 Fell copy of photograph James Fell ca 1821; copies of newspaper articles Box 3-1 ca 1999 1862 to 1979 re James Fell and family; Fell family geneology templates; newspaper real estate sale listing "Foreen" at Oak Bay

Box 3-1	27 Bldg. Etc. Belleville ca 19	983	Hand written notes listing several houses built by John Forin; "Listing of the Residences of John Forin" by Virginia Keast; "Partial List of Houses Built by John Forin"; copy of Intel article Dec.1/88 "City hall architect designed Dinkel's"; copy of "Pln of Town Plot of the Mouth of the Moira River 1816"; copy of various Belleville Week Intelligencer articles ca 1874-1879 about John Forin's building projects; copy of excerpt from "Belleville Friendly City" Nick and Helen Mika re Belleville City Hall; copy of letter from Local Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee of Belleville to Douglas Franklin re booklets on Belleville buildings; copy of undated lot plan Estate of late John Forin, S. Alexander St., and Lot 16 W. George St. Belleville; copy of the "Official Unveiling" program June 26, 1980 Belleville Ontario designated buildings under the Ontario Heritage Act; copy of "Schedule No.1-Nominal Return of the Living District No. 60 West Hastings listing Forin family; copies of hand written correspondence ca 1968 to/from John Forin re status and payment for various building projects by Forin; copy of Intelligencer "Remember When" 1993 re John Forin biography info.; original "The Whig-Standard Magazine" 1993 re Kingston Courthouse.
Box 3-1	28 J. Morrison - Fell ca 19	991 - 1993	Family tree information John Morrison's Mayflower descent; family tree templates James Fell, John Johnston, Eric Fell; various correspondence between Terry and Joan re Fell family history
Box 3-1	29 Aunt Eliz Scrap Bk for Peter & Sheryll (re Arthur) - Fell		no contents.
Box 3-1	30 Aunt Eliz scrap bk - ca 19 Fell	916 – 1929	Copies of various newspaper articles re A. Thornton Fell's sports activities; copies of various newspaper articles re marriage, birth and death announcements of Forin, Fells and McLaren families; copies of various newspaper articles re Dr. Forin's window handle invention
Box 3-1	31 Untitled ca 19	914-1915	Fell and Forin geneology info; copy of Will of Jane Forin 1914 and related Statutory Declaration 1915 and Letters of Administration 1915;
Box 3-1	32 Alexander Forin - ca 18 Forin	895-1903	Copies of handwritten letters Alex Forin to his parents 1895; copies of Birth Registration John Worthington Forin 1898; copy of handwritten letters Dr. Alexander Forin to Emma 1903

Box 3-1	33 Fell	Ca 1986 -1991	Copies of birth,death, marriage registrations and obituaries of various Fell family members; Fell family tree templates; copy of 1925 Accountant's distribution Estate of Martha Thornton Fell; various hand written correspondence (original and copies) to/from Terry Forin to other family members re family geneology; excerpt from "British Columbia" by R.E.Gosnell 1906 re Thornton Fell; copies of various 1920 newspaper articles re death of Thornton Fell; copy of 1943 newspaper obituary Mrs. Thornton Fell; copy of the 1928-29 University of British Columbia Totem year book highlighting Arthur Fell; copy of unnamed family photograph ca late 19 th Century taken by The Hastings Art Studio Victoria B.C.; 1955 Victoria B.C. "The Daily Columnist" newspaper article about the Fell family; 1979 "The Daily Colonist" newspaper article about the Fell family from the Dibble collection
Box 3-1	34 Maps Hastings County & King Edward	undated	Copies of several maps of townships in Hastings County highlighting names McLaren, Lazier, Vanblaricum, Casey and Roblin
Box 3-1	35 Court House Napanee - Forin	undated	Copies of 1864 handwritten letters from Billa Flint and E.W.Holton recommending John Forin for the contract for Public Buildings in the Town of Napanee; copy of handwritten letter from John Forin to the provisional Warden accepting the contract to build the Court House in Napanee; copy of publication "Homesteads" re Napanee Town Hall referencing John Forin as builder.
Box 3-1	36 Samuel (Silversmith - Casey	n) Ca 1986 -1991	Copies of various magazine articles re Samuel Casey silversmith.
Box 3-1	37 Casey – misc.	ca 1981-1984	Copies of hand written and typed Casey family geneology notes; copies of cemetary plot records Lakeport Cemetery and First Quaker Church cemetery Hay Bay Ontario re Casey family; typed listing of births, marriages and deaths from Casey Family Bible located at the Adolphustown U.E. Museum; copies of various periodicals and registries containing Casey family info.

Box 3-1	38 Adolphustowne - Casey	ca 1978-1984	Transcript re upper Canada Land petition Bundle 13 #195 re Casey land claim ca 1787; copies of correspondence and hand written notes re various Casey land tracts in Adolphustown area; copies of cemetery plot records U.E.L.Landing and Burying Place re Casey family; hand written transcript of the Willet Casey Memorial; copy of original land grant from King George III to Willet Casey; copy of Will and Codicil of Samuel Casey ca 1838 and 1857; copy of Willet Casey probate 1849; copy of book "Coming of the Loyalists" by C. Haight 1899; copy of 1978 correspondence from the Diocese of Ontario, Kingston containing information from church records re Casey family; various hand written notes re Casey family geneology; copies of excerpts from various publications regarding Quakers of Adolphustown, U.E.L.; copies of Lennox and Addington historical Society publication "The Casey Scrap Books: copy of an excerpt from "The Settlement of Upper Canada" by Canniff highlighting Casey family; original photographs of Casey family headstones at Lakeport Cemetery.
Box 3-1	Envelope #9 Gwen Kirk	undated	Geneology family tree research templates re Eymondson, Mate, Eymundsson, Olafson, Einarsdottir, Halldorsson, Grimes, Lock; various hand written notes re family tree information many names.
Box 3-2	39 Messenger 184	undated	Copy of publication "The Immigrants-First Generation Genealogy of the Messenger Family – Origin of the Name"
Box 3-2	40 George Casey	ca 1915	Copy of State of Montana 1915 death certificate for George Horatio Casey; copy of handwritten letter Jan. 1900 from George Casey to Henry on Butte Sampling Works letterhead; copy of publication "Personal history and Reminiscences" by M.A.Leeson re George H. Casey biographical info.; copies of various 1915 newspapers with obituary of George H. Casey/

Box 3-2	41 United States Case	ca 1960's- 1970's?	Copy of "History of Martha's Vineyard Dukes Co., Mass – Family Genealogies" Vol III re Davis Family; copies of "Magazine of new England History – Early Families of Casey in Rhode island" April 1893 by Gen.T.L.Casey; copy of list of various Rhode Island Census records re Casey family; copy of "New England historical and General Register 1896" re Casey family; copy of publication obtained from the Napanee library "The Casey Family of East Greenwich"; Copy of publication "New York Marriages" before 1784 re Casey family; copy of publication "The history of East Greenwich, Rhode island 1677-1960 with Related Genealogy" by martha R. McPartland 1960 re Casey family; hand written list of family tree info re Thomas family; copy of publication "The Abridged Compendium of Americal Genealogy re Casey family references; copy of publication "National Cyclopaedia of American Biography" re Thomas Winton Casey; ; copies of hand written family tree info re Casey family from 1713-1756; copy of publication "American Ancestry" re Thomas Lincoln Casey; copy of publication "irish
Box 3-2	42 Niles 189	ca 1991 – 1993	Wedding invitation to Terry Forin (Kelly & Derek); borth announcement "Rogers"; copy of publication "Genealogy of the Niles Family" Boston 1858; copy of publication Boston? Of R.I. Families Ret", re Nohn Niles oof Braintree mass., and some of his descendants; copy of microfilm listing with several family names not annotated;
Box 3-2	43 R.I. Records	undated	Copy of 'Rhode island 1782 Census" by Jay mack Holbrook re Casey and Niles families; hand written notes re Niles family tree; copy of

Copies of Casey silversmith marks; copy of "Collectors Guide to Antique Americal Silver" by marvin D. Schwartz re Samuel Casey of Rhode Island; copy of "Rhode island Silver" by C. Louise Avery re Samuel Casey; copy of "Colonial silversmiths as counterfeiters" by kenneth Scott re Samuel Casey; copy of "East and West Greenwich,R.I. Births" re Casey family copy of "Colonial Records of Rhode island" by Bartlett re Samuel Casey; copy of "Kingston: A Forgotten History – Samuel Casey: Master Silversmith and Smalltime Counterfeiter" Christian M. McBurney; copy of "The Old Stone Bank – History of Rhode island" by John Williams Haley 1931 re Samuel Casey – Silversmith; copy of "Rhode island historical Society Collections" 1929 re Samuel and Gideon Casey, Silversmiths; copy of "The Silversmiths of little Rest" by William Davis Miller 1928 re Samuel Casey; copy of "Pewter Collectors club of America Bulletin #77 Sept.1978 Gideon Casey-Rhode island Silversmith, Counterfeiter, and Pewterer.

45 Gran & Aunty Grace ca 1959 – 1968 & Nora

undated

44 Silver Sam Casey

Box 3-2

Box 3-2

Copy of "Aunty Grace's life Story (Grace E. George) for Terry; hand written notes on George family tree; several hand written notes and correspondence containing family anecdotes and geneology re George and Casey families; copy of "United Empire Loyalists" Association of Canada Victoria Branch application for election of regular members by Grace Evelyn George for Willett Casey; original photographs taken in 1960 - Casey and Terry Mathews grave, Colborne, Ont., the house where Gran was born Colborne, Ont., Casey window in Anglican Church, Colborne, Ont.; original photo noted "Samuel 1890" names listed on back are Nora, Grace Casey, Clare and Cousin Nelson Casey; copy of hand written letter dated 1900 from Henry S. Casey to Thomas; original letter dated 1959 from Aunt Grace to Mrs. R. Mathews; copy of Ontario Birth Certificate Nena Clare Casey 1878; various hand written notes re Peard, Rogers families; copy of Edmonton Bulletin newspaper 1887 re Inspector Casey; copy of death announcement Captain H.S. Casey; original newspaper death announcement Muriel Mary Louise Peard; copy of 1945 newspaper article re death of Mrs. John H. Peard and her husband.

Box 3-2 46 Canniff, Haight Ingersoll

Ca 1982

Family tree template Ingersoll/Casey; copies of typed documents re geneology of hoyt, Haight; original photo of Haight House in Picton; copy of "Before the Coming of the Loyalists by C. Haight: 1897; copy of "Coming of the Loyalists" by C. Haight 1899; copy of "People and Incidents Creat History" with Canniff references.

Box 3-2	47 Barb Langsted - L Ca 1982	Christmas card from "e" to Terry referencing Ricketston, Haight, Niles, Canniff families; 1982 letter to Terry from Barb Langsted re Haight and copy of Terry's response re Ricketson, Haight, Niles, Canniff familite
Box 3-2	48 Ireland Casey undated	Copy of "Heremon Genealogies" referencing Casey; Thomas Casey family tree template; copy of "Kings, Rulers & Statesmen – Ireland"; copy of Chapter 11 "The confederatin of Kilkenny"; copy of "Royal Highness – Ancestry of the Royal Child" by Sir Iain Moncreitte(?)
Box 3-2	49 Keeler/Powers/Ewin ca 1987-1988 g/Barnum S	
Box 3-2	50 Casey – Related undated Family Histories- Dorland, Ingersoll, Niles, Sharp, Reynolds	Copy of "Pioneer Life on the Bay of Quinte" re Casey family; transcribed copy of 1860 Will of William Thorn; several hand written notes and family tree templates re Gilbert Dorland; copy of "A Cyclopaedia of Canadian Biography: highlighting Sharp name: copy of "The Canadian Biographical Dictionary" highlighting Casey name; copy of "A Genealogy of the Ingersoll Family in America 1629-1925" compiled by Lillian Drake Avery; copy of "A Family History Records of the Dorland Family in America; copy of publication "Pioneer Life on the Bay of Quinte" highlighting Casey and Roblin families;

Box 3-2	51 Casey Old Records undated – Casey RI Old Records	Copy of "Genealogical Dictionary of Rhode Island Comprising Three Generations of Settlers who Came Before 1690" re Casey and Willett families; copy of hand written 1709 Rhoad Island land transaction document between Benjamin Baker and Samuel Casey; copy of 1752 hand written probate of will of Samuel Casey; copy of hand written Samuel Casey and Daniel Nickols Colony of Rhoad island and Lropvidence Plantation; copy of hand written 1747 Town Council orders, one of the councillors being Samual Casey.
Box 3-2	52 Canada Casey ca 1978 – 1980	
Box 3-2	53 Lennox & Addington undated Census	Copies of several maps of Adolphustown, Thurlow, Fredericksburgh, Richmond Townships highlighting Casey, Gilchrist names; coopy of information from 1851 and 1861 Census of Canada Adolphustown highlighting Dorland, Casey, Haight, Strong, Ingersol, Campbell names
Box 3-2	54 Correspondence ca 1979 - 1991 Casey	Several original correspondence between Terry and Becker & El, Terry and Evelyn Emmert, Terry and Carol Dove, Terry and Barbara Casey Parker, Terry and I.L. Myles, Terry and Stephen Gilmour and between Barbara Parker and Mrs. W.O. Turner and Mrs. C.B.Wilson and Mrs. Elizabeth Hancocks re Casey, Van Blaricom and Roblin families; copy of excerpt from "Life in Canada Fifty Hears ago" by Canniff Haight printed in 1885 re Aunt Jane and Casey family;
Box 3-2	55 Casey – Colborne ca 1983	Copy of 1865 Land Indenture between Peter McCallum and HN.Casey in the Village of Colborne; 1861 Census information re Casey Family Cramahe Township; copy of hand written 1874 Will of Horatio Nelson Casey; copy of hand written 1849 Will of Willett Casey of Adolphustown; copy of Canadian Directory 1881 Coleborne re S. Casey;

Box 3-2 56 Mathews

ca 1976 – 1990

Several hand written notes re Mathews and Casey family tree; original correspondence from several family members to/from Terry re recent family marriages and births; copy of microfiche records re Mathews family christenings, marriages, births, etc. In Durham County, England; copy of pages from Mathews Bible with hand written inscriptions dated 1831 to 1962; copy of "The Irish Times" 1863 death announcement Susan Mathews and 1869 Edward Mathews: copy of unnamed and undated wedding party photograph ca late 1800's?; copy of article from 1913 "The Hudson Bay Clan" re Mr. R.G.Mathews; copy of 1953 "Everett Herald" newspaper re obituary R.G.Mathews; copy of wedding invitation nd photo Patricia Mary Greenwood and Thomas peter Stephenson ca 1960's?; copies of Baptism Certificate and 1899 marriage certificate Robert Gordon Mathews; original 1985 Death Certificate Molly Aileen Clare Turner; various original correspondence between Terry and Sally re recent updates on various family members; copy of "The Concise Dictionary of National Biography Part I from the Beginning to 1900" and "1901 - 1976" Oxford University Press highlighting Mathews name; copy of Admissions Registers of Trinity College highlighting Mathews; transcription of 1899 wedding announcement in the Prince Albert Advocate Mr. R.S. Mathews and Miss claire Casey; copy of 1953 Everett Herald death announcement Capt. R.B. Mathews; envelope titled "Gran's notices" containing several original 1867 newspapers re Mrs. Clare Mathews; copy of 1966 Will of Nena Clare Mathews: copies of several Macleod newspapers exerpting various events from previous years re R.G.Mathews; copy of publication "Father Mathew – The Father of Temperance" published about 1945; family tree templates re Mathews and Bellamy.

Box 3-2

57 Misc. Family Tree (envelope)

ca 1965 - 1978

Original 1965 correspondence to Mrs. R.G.Mathews from Government of the Province of alberts Provincial Museum and Archives Branch returning various original N.W.M.P.photographs of "Writing-On-Stone NWMP Detachment 1897" which she loaned to the Archives and including an envelope containing beads from Indian Dresses 1897 as noted by C. Mathews; family templates re Casey and Strong.

Box 3-2	58 L'estrange	ca 1968-1983	Original correspondence from/to Reverend Canon Guy L'Estrange and Terry Forin re Mathews, L'Estrange; several family tree templates re L'Estrange; copy of "Burke's Landed Gentry of Ireland" and "Burke's Irish Family Records" re L'Estrange, Mathews and Matthews; Crofton memoris referencing Crofton and L'Estrange family geneology; copy of Surrogate's Court-Monroe County Trustee's statement re Lydia Durand Strong Trust; Petition for Judicial Settlement County of Montoe Surrogate's Court re Lydia Durand Strong; copies of laywers' correspondence re Nena C. Mathews Estate; original invoice Victorian Order of Nurses to Estate of Mrs. C. Mathews; original hand written poem "The Lady Clare" by Mabel W. Johnson; Statement of Account Royal Alexandra Hospital to Mrs. Nena C. Mathews;
Box 3-2	59 Collie - (envelope) My family history – in part; My Great Aunts Fashion Paintings	undated	Booklet "Family Tracings for Collie Huntley" re Huntley, Roper and Slee family geneology info.; Booklet "Fashion Studies by the Slee Family Painted circa 1869-1873" containing 23 original watercolour paintings by several Slee family women possibly Sarah, Clara, Kate, Florence, Edith; copy of a portrait painting of Eleanor Rooks at the age of 7 by John Opie 1761-1807 with a hand written letter explaining the painting's background and that it may be have been painted in 1803; copy of an excerpt from "Painters and Their Works" with a biography of John Opie.
Box 3-2	60 G. Baldwin	ca 1990 - 1995	Booklet "Early Baldwins & Others of Charlotte Co NB and Elsewhere – A genealogical Study" by R. George Baldwin 1993; copy of excerpt from book "Dr. Baldwin of Lahaina"; Strong family geneology notes; copy of Dewolf family Bible page showing family birth information; copy of Dewolf family Bible showing family birth information; copy of the "B.C.Genealogist" Dec. 1993 re "Baldwins of Ontario & British Columbia"
Box 3-2	61 Mrs. Foltinek – L'Estrange	ca 1979 – 1983	Geneology correspondence to/fom Mrs. Foltinek and hand written notes re Strange family; copy of publication "The Stranges of Turnbridge Wells" by Charles Hilbert Strange; copy Of "The Baronage of England or An Historical Account of the Lives and Most Memorable Actions of Our English Nobility" by William Dugdale 1675.
Box 3-2	62 Dick Hulse & Phyllis Soule Hulse	ca 1983	Strong family tree templates; booklet "Society of Mayflower Descendants in the State of Oregon 1978-1980"; Soule family tree templates; newspaper article (undated) re Camp Fire girls awards, highlighting Dianne Hulse; correspondence from Dick Phyllis & Dianne 1983.

Box 3-2	63 Ponton	undated	Ponton family tree templates; hand written "History of Ponton Family Scotland" by Archd Campbell Ponton 1905; several typed notes containing anecdotes about various Ponton family members; copies of transcriptions of documents dated 1839 re Mungo Ponton; newspaper death announcement Allison (Sunny) nee Ponton;
Box 3-2	64 Huguenot Society	ca 1986 -1988	Pamphlet "Are You of Huguenot Descent?"; newspaper article (undated) "Descendants recall storied Huguenots, form new chapter"; several newsletters "The Huguenot Society of Canada"; copy of article from 1986 MacLean's magazine "Skeletons with secrets" re Huguenot remains.
Box 3-2	65 Jacox	ca 1981	Several hand written notes re Jacox family (several spellings Jacocks, Gacocks, etc.); wedding invitation Dianne Jacox and Dennis Brooks 1981; copies of maps City of London outlining year of commencement of Church registries; Jacox family tree templates; copy of publication "Descendants of Preserved Strong of Coventry, Son of Jedediah of Coventry, son of Elder John Strong"; copy of map of Pennsylvania.
Box 3-2	66 Vict Morman Library	ca 1983	Hand written notes re Mathews family geneology; lists of publications and geneology research information available in Morman libraries; excerpt from "Irish and Scotch-Irish Ancestral Research"; several copies of "Genealogy" newsletters
Box 3-2	67 Vital Stats Forms – Ontario	undated	various Ontario government blank forms for ordering copies of vital statistics.
Box 3-2	68 Toronto and Ontario Maps	ca 1979	Several maps of various counties in Ontario, and Toronto street maps
Box 3-2	69 Salt Lake City Research	undated	List of services provided by the Library
Box 3-2	70 Jack Forin	ca 1980's	Hand written notes re Forin family geneology; copy of 1959 Will of John Worthington Forin; newspaper death announcement and obituary of John Worthington Forin 1964; copy of "Do You Remember" by J.W.Forin member of the Northern Alberta Pioneer's and Oldtimers' Association;
Box 3-2	71 Emma & John MacLaren Brockville	ca 1999 e	Copy of newspaper obituary of John MacLaren; copies of correspondence 1891 to 1903 re John MacLaren's illness and passing.
Box 3-2	72 Emma Forin & MacLaren's Brockville (Forin line)		copy of publication "Oakland Cemetery (Protestant and Anglican) Volume II" by the Ontario Genealogical Society Leeds and Grenville Branch listing cemetery information for Agnes Maclaren, John MacLaren, Emma Maclaren, John Maclaren, James MacLaren.

Box 3-2	73 Wills & Property – Forin	ca 1986	Copy of 1869 Plan of subdivision "Ross' Block" being part of the Estate of the Hon. John Ross in the Town of Belleville; copy of 1915 Letters of Administration of the Estate of Peter MacLaren Forin of Belleville; copy of 1901 Death Certificate John Forin; copy of hand written Family Record of births 1881-1894 re Forin, MacLaren, Campbell families; copy of the 1901 Probate of Will of John Forin; copy of 1943 Will Probate re Elizabeth Forin Fell; ; copy of 1915 letters of Administration re Estate of Jane Forin; copy of Marriage Registration 1854 John Forin and Jane McLaren; copy of transcribed "Entries in the Family Bible" re marriages and births Forin family; copy of typewritten "Births of Grandchildren not in Family Bible" re Forin, McLaren and Fell families up to 1910 and 1912; copy of page from Belleville City Directory 1894 listing several Thompson names; copy of lot Plan S.Alexander Street and W. George Street being part of the Estate of Late John Forin; hand written copy of a list of various parcels of land owned by John Forin dated 1864 – 1921; copy of Town of Belleville Plan 1864; Copy of Abstract Town of Belleville Lot 6 highlighting land transactions Forin, Campbell, MacLaren families; Copy of 1847 Teal Plan 1st Concession Twp of Thurlow reflecting Meyers properties; copy of Belleville Plan 291 undated; copy of 1975 letter from City of Belleville Committee of Adjustment re oroperty on the West Side of George Street; Copy of Abstract City of Belleville south part of Lot 54 highlighting land transactions Forin and McLaren.
Box 3-3	75 Fell Reunion	ca 1992	Various newspaper accounts of the 1992 James and Sarah Fell (nee Thornton) descendants' family reunion marking 130 th anniversary of James' arrival in Victoria B.C.; family genealogy information in various formats; copy of undated newspaper article about the home "Foreen" built for Thornton Fell.
Box 3-3	76 Untitled	ca 1981-1985	Several family tree templates and notes re Forin/Foran; copy of 1901 Victoria times newspaper obituary John Forin Belleville Architect and Builder; copies of several photographs of buildings and residences built by John Forin; copy of "Belleville Heritage – Vol. Two"; copy of information re Forin Coat of Arms; copies of Terry Forin's hand written correspondence re Forin family genealogy; copies of photographs of an unnamed male and female ca 1800's; hand written list of "Commercial and Public Buildings by John Forin: copy of 1895 "The Belleville Daily Sun" highlighting R. Templeton.

Box 3-3	77 Peter McLaren Fori – Peter Forin's letters & funeral	n	Copy of Peter Forin obituary; copy of envelope inscribed "pictures taken of my dear Peter's funeral April 22, 1915, Belleville, Ontario" with copies of the pictures; copy of letter 27/5/87 from Peter McLaren Forin to his father; copy of 1915 typed letter on letterhead "P. McL Forin, Barrister, Solicitor, Notary, Belleville, Ontario" to Emma containing comments about the war; copy of 1898 hand written letter on letterhead "Forin & Galt, Barristers and Solicitors, Rossland B.C." to Father enclosing payment for loan, etc.; copies of several typed letters of various 1915 dates from P McL to Emma containing comments about the war and recruitment, day to day anecdotes about life in Belleville, etc.
Box 3-3	78 Forin Tree – Fell photos	ca 1980's	Original and copies of photo noted "Thornton Fell, Edith Thornton Fell, Florence "Ruby" Fell: several copies of photos of Eliz Forin Fell at various ages; copy of photo of "Pay Christmas 1925"; copy of 1979 "The Globe and Mail" newspaper article about Peter Fell; copy of 1913 "The Daily Colonist, Victoria re wedding of Florence Ruby Fell and Robert Alfred Jinkin; copies of several photographs unnamed; original photographs and biography of Peter Fell; copy of 1890 photo taken by Hastings Art Studio Vic. B.C. of several men in front of a building signed "Legislative Assembly"; original photo "Fell Marker: Ross Bay Cemetery 1985; copy of photo noted 1913 Martha Thornton Fell; copy of 1992 photo Eric, Pat, Irish, Liam Fell Vernon B.C.;copy of "Victoria Advertisements" re Fell & Company.
Box 3-3	79 Reid – Fell Reid	undated	Reid family tree template (first wife of Thornton Fell)

Box 3-3	81 Casey (R.I.)	ca 1985	Copy of excerpt "Founders of Early American Families – emigrants from Europe 1607-1657" highlited Davis; copy of excerpt "Rhode island Colony Records 1639" highlited Davis; Casey family tree templates; copy of "Austin's Gen.Dict. Part 2" re Casey land holdings; copy of excerpt "New England marriages Prior to 1700"; copy of microfiche Casey family Wills Marriages 1700's; copy of hand written birth info.several members of Casey family from "Town of Exeter Town meetings births, marriages, Deaths"; typewritten excerpt from Early History of the Negroes in Newport by Susan B. Franklin – Abraham Casey"; booklet "Casey Farm, Saunderstown, Rhode island"; copy of 1883 hand written correspondence from Ellen Townsend to Mr. Mar???" re teapot; Newport historical Society transcription of John Bannister's 1750 account book listing silver wrought for him by Samuel Casey Junr.; copy of "Historical Sketch of The Casey Farm Boston neck, Rhode island by Thos. Lincoln Casey may 23, 1881"; copy of "Summary of Casey Family Papers" no author or date identified; copy of a page from "Prayer Book of Silas Casey".
Box 3-3	82 Niles	ca 1980`s	Handwritten not re Stephen Niles; excerpt from Wills of various family members 1600's and 1700's; copy of excerpt from `Pioneer Life on the Bay of Quinte Wm. F.E. Morley, Mika" re Niles Family; hand written notes re Niles family genealogy; copy of excerpt from `Genealogical Research in England – Descendants of John niles of Braintree, mass.; copy of excerpt from Seattle Public `Biographical Review`highlighting Hanson Niles;
Box 3-3	83 Niles	undated	Copy of `1989 ``Genealogies of Rhode island Families from the New England historical and Genealogical Register – Niles – Wilson``; copy of a publication ``The Niles Family, Pioneers of Prince Edward County``; copy of publication Rutland-Hudson Mohawk Genealogy & Family Memoirs Reynolds – Hudson and Mohawk Valleys – The Niles Line`; copy of 1980 ``Rhode island Vital Records, New Series, Volume 7 –Rhode island Marriages1680-1860`` highlighting Niles family: copy of `South kingstown land Evidence`re Samuel Sewall School Land;

Copy of microfiche State of New Hampshire vital statistics ca 1984 re	
Gilchrist family; copy of ``History Bedford New State of New Hampshire	
1800's vital statistics ca 1984; copy of 'History of Bedford, N.H. 1737-	
1971`` re Gilchrist; copy of ``History of the Town of Goffstown 1733-	
1920 by George Plummer Hadley`` re Gilchrist; several Gilchrist family	
tree templates; copy of 1908 ``Genealogical and Family History of the	
State of New Hampshire by Stearns, Whitcher and Parker, highlighting	
Aiken name; several copies of excerpts of ``History of Goffstown``	
highlighting Smith, Gilchrist, Strong, Shirley and Craig names; copy of	
excerpt 1869 publication ``History of Old Chester from 1719 to 1869``	
highlighting Gilchrist name; copy of excerpt 1903 publication "History of	
Bedford New Hampshire from 1737`` published by the Town; copy of	
excerpt 1851 publication ``History of Bedford, New Hampshire being	
Statistics`` highlighting Aiken name; hand written notes re family tree	
info.; copy of excerpt from ``Cobourg-Early Days & Modern Times – The	
Railroad Era`` John R. Spilsbury highlighting Gilchrist name; copy of	
excerpt from ``Death Notices from The Christian Guardian 1836-1850``	
by Rev.Donald McKenzie highlighting Gilchrist; copy of 1830 Will of	
Matthew C. Gilchrist	

Box 3-3 85 David & Edward undated Barker (Mary Casey)

84 Gilchrist (Casey line) ca 1980's

Box 3-3

Box 3-3 86 Maps ca 1980`s

Northumberland

Copy of excerpt ``UEL Assoc.Annual Transactions Vo. 7 1914-17`- Historical and Biographical Sketch of the Late David Barker, UEL of Adolphustown,Ont.`` by Mrs. R. Stearns Hicks; copy of excerpt from ``Pioneer Life on The Bay of Quinte, Mika – The Barker Family``; Copy of maps of counties of Prince Edward, Hastings etc.; copies of excerpts from unamed publication highlighting Cramahe Township, Colborne, Haldimand, Northumberland, Cobourg, Brighton, Hamilton and Keeler name; magazine ``Canada Century Home May 1983``.

Box 3-3 87 Casey Misc.

ca 1984-1988

Hand written family genealogy notes; 1986 correspondence to T.P. Forin from Phil Silcox re Casey genealogy info; typed transcription of the 1872 Will of William Henry Casey and the 1881 Probate; copy of 1970 memo to Mrs. O.G. Hancocks re Casey family land grants etc.; typed transcription of the 1844 Will of Samuel R. Casey; copy of "Casey Genealogy from the Lennox & Addington County Library; copy of 1928 newspaper clipping re 'Casey at the Bat': copy of 1823 'Memorial of a Deed of Bargain and Sale`` between Willett Casey Adolphustown and Thomas Casey Marysburgh; copy of Township of Adolphustown Abstract Lot 20 1802 – 1880 re Willett Casey land grant; copy of Township of Adolphustown Abstract Lot 23 1804 – 1973 re Willett Casey land grant; copy of Township of Adolphustown Abstract Lot 26 1802 to 1972 re William Casey land grant; copy of photograph of cemetery showing various Casey family head stones; copy of Township of Adolphustown Abstract Lot 28 1801 – 1974 William Casey land transaction; copy of Township of Adolphustown Abstract Lot 27 1796 -1925 Willett Casey and Thomas Casey land transactions; copy of 1842 Indenture part of lots 19 and 20 Adolphustown between Samuel Casey and William Casey; copy of `Death Notices from the Christian Guardian 1836-1850" highlighting Willet W. Casey and William Casey; copy of Township of Adolphustown Abstract Lot 22 1804 to 1971 re Willett Casey and Thomas Casey land transactions;

Box 3-3

Search for the ca 1991 Passengers of the Mary and John 1630

Original Publications - ``Search for the Passengers of the Mary & John 1630 – Volume 4 Allen thru Fyler; Volume 5 Gallop thru Greenway; Volume 8 Strong and Fyler; Volume 11 Mary & John II Tour to England – 1988 plus new Discoveries; published 1988 by The Mary and John Clearing House.

Box 3-3 (from Box 4 (4-1a)	Search for the ca 1985 Passengers of the Mary and John 1630	Original Publications - ``Search for the Passengers of the Mary & John 1630 – Volume 1 Passengers & their children; Volume 2 Descendants` Return to the Ancestral Homes – 1985; Volume 3 Updated Ancestries; Volume 12 New Ancestral Discoveries – 1989; Volume 13 New Ancestral Discoveries – 1990; Volume 14 West Country Planters to New England 1620-1643; Volume 15 – Mary & John Tour III Tour to England – 1990 Plus New Discoveries; Volume 16 Supplement to Volume 14 – West Country Planters, 1620-1643; Volume 25 New Ancestral discoveries – Part I; Volume 26 – New Ancestral Discoveries – Part 2; Volume 27 – New Ancestral Discoveries – Part 3`` published by The Mary & John Clearing House between 1985 and 1999; Original 1994 fall newsletter The Mary & John Clearing House.
Box 4 – 1b	Untitled – booklets & ca 1978 - 19 binders	Booklet "Directory of Descendants of the Founders of Windsor, Connecticut 1983"; "New England – New York Ancestors before 1850"; Booklet "Royal Military College of Canada – Review – May, 1924"; Booklet "Royal Military College of Canada – Review – November, 1925"; Booklet "The United Empire Loyalists Around the Bay of Quinte – A Bibliography of Materials in the Belleville Public Library, Compiled by Elizabeth Mitchell - 1984"; Booklet "Adolphustown Loyalist Families by Russ Waller, UE – 1986"; Booklet "The Mifflin Family – Upper Canada 1845"; Book "Canadian Law List of 1929 Vol XLVI"; Binder "Strong Newsletters"; Binder containing "Search for the passengers of the Mary and John 1630 Volume 17, West Country Ancestries, 1620-1643 Part 1" published by The Mary and John Clearing House.
Box 4-2	88 Miscellaneous ca 1983 – 20	Booklet "The Settlement of Windsor, Connecticut by the Windsor 350th Anniversary Committee – 1983"; hand written list of "Names in family checked Dwight – Sept. '87"; Typed document "An 18 th Century Massachusetts – New York Counterfeiting Case:' original typed letter with attachments April 2010 to Terry Forin from Carol Murray re Joseph Keeler line; publication "Descendants of Joseph Keeler (1740-Abt 1776) and Mart0a ?? (Abt 1740-1808" created by Carol Murray April 2, 2010"; Strong family newsletter February 2010; hand written notes re family tree various names; spreadsheet containing data from "The Compendium of American Genealogy Immigrant Ancestors" listing names of several

ships cross referenced with several family names; copy of Canadian Weekly publication "Outposts of Early Canada Lower Fort Garry"

ca 1984 - 1985

Box 4-2

Original letter March 12, 1984 to T.P. Forin from The Canadiana Costume Society of B.C. And Western Canada, thanking Terry for his presentation to the society re hand painted costume studies by the great aunts in England in 1869 and 1873; Times-Colonist 1985 newspaper article "Lordships hot sales item"; hand written notes re Aster family info; family tree templates re Casey family; B.C. Tel info sheets; several newspaper articles from the Times-Colonist re misc. Topics: copy of article from the magazine "For the Casual Collector – The ABC's of Hitchcock Chairs"; newsletter "Gaol News Vol. 3, No. 1, Lennox and Addington County Museum – 1984" re UEL's; info re "Ontario Archives land Record Index"; copy of "Sixth Edition of the hand Book for Genealogists by George B. Everton Sr."; "Getting Organized Researching Skills" and "Getting Organized Researching Skills Note Taking, Gathering Evidence" info for genealogists; a paper re "Peyton/Payton Familite of America – Preliminary Survey of Family Sources in Published works compiled by Joanne J. Hughes"; a paper re "The Roach Family"; map of Hastings County; Napanee Administrative District Map; excerpt from "Pacific Northwest Magazine March 1984 – A Woman of Independent Schemes, Right in her Soul: The Life of Anna Louise Strong"; pamphlet "Connecticut Society of Genealogists Incorporated"; booklet listing Mika Publications, Catalogue 12; excerpt from "Decormag July/August 1980 – Caring for works of art and antique furniture"; info re Clan Donnachaidh Society; several of T.F.'s hand written notes listing various publications of interest and To Do lists re family research; Accupuncture patient information sheet from Victoria

90 Forin/Strong/Casey/ Box 4-2 Roach info.

"The Pre-Surname Era" re Crofton name; University of Victoria/Library University Map Collection info.; copy of Robidoux Hotel St. Joseph, Missouri reproduction of map of Pony Express route; publication "Writing a Family History, Types of Family Genealogies, Generations of Henry Roach"; list of Genealogy Books from the library of UBC;

General Hospital 1980; undated "Oak Bay Antique and Curio Show" exhibitor list; several recipes; physician's prescription for Terry Forin for tylenol #3; copy of excerpt from publication "Lennox and Addington

historical society, the Casey Scrap Books"

Box 4-2	91 Lahaina, Baldwin/Fowler	ca 2000	Family tree informaton and pedigree charts for Fowlers, Baldwins and Strongs; Peter Brown Mayflower passenger and connectins to Samual Strong line; copy of publication "9 Doctors & God" by Francis John Halford M.D. Re Dr. Dwight Baldwin; copy of publication "Notable Women of Hawaii" edited by Barbara Bennett peterson re Agnes Baldwin Alexander, Charlotte Fowler Baldwin, Ethel Francis Smith Baldwin; copy of publication "Dr. Baldwin of Lahaina: by Mary Charlotte Alexander; December 2000 Hawaiian newspaper article about Mike Lyons, a Baldwin cousin; copy of photographs of Dwight Baldwin 1847 and 1850, and Charlotte Fowler Baldwin 1850.
Box 4-2	92 Cooley '89	ca 1989	Copies of unnamed publications highlighting Coley, Springfield, Wolcott, Cooley, White, Wright, the William White Family, the George Soule Family.
Box 4-2	93 Bigelow, Strong, Dennis	ca 1993	Bigelow family history narrative; notebook containing genealogy research notes re Strong family, research note re Dennis family.
Box 4-2	94 Roach	ca 2001 - 2004	Various correspondence to Terry Forin from Carol and Terry re Avery, Keeler, Stuart, Gilchrist, Martin families; death registrations Cobourg Ontario area re Burke; copy of 1897 Will Probate Eliza Jane Burke; 1881 Colborne census information re Burke; reproduction of an article from "Memories of Haldimand Township" by Haldimand History Committee re slavery in the area; original photos of gravestones from Lakeport Cemerty re Casey, Mathews, Gilchrist, Keeler, Ketchum; family tree templates Keeler, Strong, Casey, Mathews, Forin; copies of 1791 and 1800 Vermont Cencus re Keeler; 2001 newspaper death announcement of Kenneth Lionel Roach.
Box 4-2	95 Barnum, Field, Strong	ca 1981	Hand written notes re P.T. Barnum and Marshall Field; family history re Samual Strong.
Box 4-2	96 Casey, Strong misc.	ca 1977 – 2000	Pedigree chart re Strong; hand written notes re Casey family genealogy; copy of "Rhode Island Freemen 1747-1755" highlighting Casey; Cooley family information; copy of Strong Coat of Arms;miscellaneous notes and correspondence and family tree info re Hazard, Ford, Cooley, Strong, Dean; Family Group Record re Wilson; hand written record of Casey and Denison births and marriages; notebooks with hand written research notes various family names; pedigree charts Strong
Box 4-2	97 Ray Johnson 1972	ca 1970's	Misc. arts and architecture information

Box 4-2	98 Grassick/Dick – Mathews Line	ca 1978 – 1998	Misc. Notes re origin of Grassick name; family tree templates Grassick; copies of several photographs of an unnamed male late 1800's; Toronto maps; correspondence re architect D.B.Dick; copies of varius 1800's marriage records Grassick and Dick families; copies of Aug. 1878 "The Globe" newspaper re John S. Grassick death announcement; 1978 letter from Mount Pleasant Group of Cemeteries Toronto re John L. Grassick interment; copies of Grassick death registrations 1878; copy of 1868 Grassick marriage registrations; research compilation Grant & Dick, D.B. Dick; Mathews family tree template; original photographs of a two storey residence # 14 further unidentified.
Box 4-2	99 Casey, Trull	ca 1993	Narrative of Trull family history; exchange of correspondence Terry Forin/Phyllis Gerow re Casey family; hand written listing of sources of Casey family genealogy information; excerpt from "Magazine of New England History" re Casey family; detailed typewritten Casey family tree templates and narrative history; copy of hand written letter S.B. (Steele?) South African Constabulary Pretoria South Africa to Mrs. Casey date unclear.
Box 4-2	100 Fair (Forin line)	ca 1998 – 2001	California telephone listings for Fair; typewritten listing of Canadian addresses of several Fair names; original photographs of a yellow brick residence 34 Isabella Street; copy of 1880's birth registrations Fair family; copy of 1908 death registration Elizabeth Fair; copy of 1888 Marriage registration Alexander Forin and Winnifred Fair; copy of 1898 Marriage registration Charles Henry Fair and Annie Sutherland; copy of 1864 Will and Probate of John Higgins; copy of Marriage registration of William Fair and Sophia Blue – date not discernible; copy of 1870 Will of Thomas Worthington Fair; copy of 1904 Will and 1924 Probate of Elizabeth Fair; copy of 1856 City Directory highlighting Thomas Fair; copy of 1842 Topographical Plan of Toronto; undated copy of "Biographical Directory of Simcoe County Subscribers" highlighting Collins, Fair and Roblin; copy of undated "Historical Sketch of the County of Simcoe" highlighting Collins, McMaster and Blue; excerpt from "Dofasco News, Vol. 51, Issue 5, 1987" re McMaster University founder William McMaster; copy of Ireland Birth Registrations 1700's and 1800's re Fair, Phair, Phaire, Fayer, Feare families; copy of 1904 Death registration Arthur H. Fair; copy of 1884 Goads Fire Insurance map for the City of Toronto.

Box 4-2	101 Old Correspondence ca 1979-1994 Not Answered	Numerous pieces of family genealogy correspondence Terry Forin, Susan, Aunt Nora and Uncle Bob, Galvin, Niles, Staples, Mifflin, Renwick, Clapp, Keeler, Pryor, Wesley and Bessie, Sherril, Close, Clapp, Smith, Wilson, Sweet, Berge, Stussi, Culkin, Dorothy S., Joan, Hancocks, Martin.
Box 4-2	102 Maui and Lahaina ca 2000	Info regarding various buildings and residences in Maui and Lahaina.
Box 4-2	103 Joseph Strong ca 1992 (Hawaii)	Excerpts from various magazines and articles re the artist Joseph Strong.
Box 4-2	104 Letters to Answer ca 1955-1998	Family tree information re descendants of Bridget Foran; numerous pieces of family genealogy correspondence Terry Forin, Geraghty, Harker, Libby C., Cross, McCallum, Rigby, Wagner, Schapekahm, Gerow, Blittersdorf(?), Bergeron, Niles, Emmert(?), Martin, Roberts, Staples, Marshall, Warmski, Schmidt, Berscht.
Box 4-2	105 Foran – Aylmer ca 1996 – 2000	Copy of 2000 correspondence Terry Forin to Rita Forin; hand written notes identifying various research sources for genealogy research in Aylmer, Ottawa and Hull in 1996, "Times Colonist" Victoria, B.C., 2000 newspaper article re the home of Michael Foran.
Box 4-3	106 Photograph in tube undated	Copy of unidentified photograph of a male, ca late 1800's?
Box 4-3	107 MiscVarious Family ca 1994-2003 names	Research information re several family names: Fowler, Baldwin, Brown, Strong, Ewing, Stephenson, Mathews, Keeler, Sharp, Driscoll, Franklin, Casey, Pound, Morison, Barker, Mifflin.
Box 4-3	108 Forin family undated	1882 Deed of Land John and Jane Forin, Belleville; 1908 Deed of Land Robert and Mary Templeton and Annie Wilson, Belleville; 1876 Birth Registrations Campbell, Adams, Tate, O'Brien; newspaper obituary Colonel W.J.Mathews; copy of 1926 "Daily Sketch" London newspaper article re house fire with hand written notation "La Mancha our old home in Ireland".
Box 4-3	109 Family photographs undated	Several original photographs of people, residences and cemetery grave stones.
Box 4-3	110 Mary and John ca 1988-1993 descendants info.	Mary and John newsletters and passenger lists, etc.
Box 4-3	111 Terance Mathews ca 1924	Original Royal Military College Kingston 1924 year book, annotated "T.Mathews 1588" containing several original photographs of a football team and original 1918 Certificate of Confirmation of Terance Mathews and 1925 envelope containing newspaper accounts of Terry Mathews.
Box 4-3	112 Templeton/McLaren ca 1903-1904	Copies of correspondence between Jack Templeton and Emma McLaren 1903 and 1904.
Box 4-3	113 Fowler/Baldwin/Stro undated ng families	Copies of family tree Fowler/Baldwin/Strong.

			Check
Box 4-3	114 Various Artists		Biographical and art auction info. Re Manly MacDonald, Hugo Fisher, Lilian Carleton, Thomas Hardy, Anr Desiree Burford
Box 5-1	243 Mathews Family – Everett Day 1926- 1925	ca 1939-1949	Original 1939 hand written correspondence in original Boy Scouts of America envelope addressed to Mrs. R.H. Driscoll, envelope annotated "Dad's letters with sketches on popular songs"; original 1949 Everett Herald newspaper clipping about the golden wedding anniversary of Captain and mrs. Robert G. Mathews.
Box 5-1	244 Mathews House Macleod Alberta	ca 1912 -1938	Several original photographs: Group photo annotated "1918 work gang Helping with the harvestat the Peards' farm; envelope containing an undated newspaper clipping "Amusing Troubles Beset Scout Head"; group photo annotated "Mother Clare's peonies"; group photo annotated "Clare and children"; photo of a couple annotated "Mathews"; group photo annotated "Aunty Clare, Norah, Alice, Molly, Terry"; group photo annotated "Gordon, Clare, Norah, Molly, Terry"; original postcard of an unidentified house; photo of a house annotated "Macleod in winter; 2 identical photos one annotated "home in Macleod" (note – this is of the same house as the unidentified one on the postcard); postcard of 24 th Street, Fort Macleod Alberta containing original hand written correspondence to Miss A.E.George from Alice; postcard of Courthouse, Fort Macleod, Alberta containing original hand written correspondence to Miss Alice George from ?????"; photo annotated "Christmas Tree at Auntie Mary Beechers in Macleod about 1922"; four photos of various rooms inside a home each annotated "home in Macleod"; group photo annotated "Molly, Terry, Granny, Norah in Mathews Garden about 1918;
Box 5-1	245 "Jessie Bellamy" Gordie Mathews letters from his Mother	ca 1883-1935	Original undated handwritten correspondence from Jessie to Gordon; original 1883 handwritten correspondence from Jessie to Gordon; original handwritten 1899 correspondence from Jessie to Gordon; original undated newspaper obituary of Jessie Mathews; original postcard of Church Green, Redditch; original postcard of Trinity Church, Stratford-on-Avon; origina postcard of Ann Hathaway's cottage; original 1935 handwritten correspondence to Dear Mollyoh! From Dad;

Box 5-1 246 1867-1953 Mathews ca 1867-1953
"Gordie" Robert
Gordon

Original unidentified and undated photo of a boy scout group; original photo of a man in a Scout uniform; original photo of a group of people including Lord Baden Powell at the official opening of a World Scouting Jamboree; original newspaper announcement of the death of George Wilfred Endall annotated "early 1940's"; envelope annotated "R.G.M's Masonic Certificates & Recording of a Song" containing several documents: original 1914 Boy Scouts Warrant appointing R.G.Mathews as Assistant District Commissioner of the Canadian Boy Scouts; original 1895 Masons certificate of appointment of Robert Gordon Mathews to the office of Grand Steward; original 1896 Masons certificate appointing Robert Gordon Mathews as District Deputy Grand Master; original 1917 certificate of the Grand Chapter of Royal Arch Masons of Alberta appointing Robert Gordon Mathews to Holy Royal Arch; original Masons certificate discharging Robert Gordon Mathews from the office of District Deputy Grand Master; original record recording annotated "Mathews Song"; original newspaper clippings of "The Outlaw" various dates in 1896 with original typewritten letter to Mrs. R.G. Mathews signature undecipherable; original 1924 typewritten letter from A.C.Macdonell Major-General royal Military College to the graduating class; envelope annotated "Dad's Scout Tribute, paper Editorial, Paper clippings" containing several documents relating to Robert G. Mathews; original undated group photo annotated "Meeting of old ???R.G.Mathews (Dad) 1st on left standing"; excerpt from "The Hudson Bay Clan" magazine containing an article about R.G.Mathews.

Box 5-1

247 Travels

ca 1899-1949

Original 1899 newspaper "The Advance and Southern Alberta Advertiser"; original 1949 newspaper "The Lethbridge Herald Macleod 75th Anniversary Edition".

Original hard cover book "Gems from Shakespere – A Book for Registering the Birthdays of One's Friends" annotated "Norah Mathews Macleod Alta."; original 1938 Marriage Certificate and The Marriage Service booklet for Robert Driscoll and Norah Matthews – contains the names of all of the Witnesses; original unidentified and undated photograph of a young woman; original unidentified and undated photograph of a baby in antique frame; International Certificates of Vaccination booklets, one issued to Mrs. Norah J. Driscoll and one issued to Robert H. Driscoll; several pieces of paper containing names and addresses; several blank note cards printed "Mrs. Robert H. Driscoll; two original Canadian passports of Robert Henry Driscoll, one containing his original Certificate of Birth 1904; two iriginal Canadian Passports of Norah Jessie Driscoll, one containing original 1900 Certificate of birth, two original Social Insurance Number cards of Norah J. Driscoll and one original British Columbia Care Card for Seniors of Norah jessie Driscoll; calendar containing hand written listing of dates of death of several people; envelope containing several newspaper obituaries of Norah Jessie Driscoll; original 1976 correspondence from the Provincial Museum of Alberta to Mrs. R.H. Driscoll acknowledging the donation of N.W.M.P Tunic, R.M.C. Sword, R.M.C. Tunic to the Museum; original 1976 correspondence from Edmonton Parks and Recreation to Mrs. R.H. Driscoll acknowledging the donation of a trunk and other items; original 1943 hand written correspondene to Mrs. Norah Driscoll from Wallace Hutchinson; original typewritten notebook ca 1938 containing a household linens inventory and accounts of several parties with list of quests and gifts given; original 1956 and 1957 newapaper clippings with photos of nature scenes; magazine clipping "The Dangers of Being a Bachelor"; original newspaper clipping "23rd Psalm....An Indian Version"; three original 1002 hand written letters from Norah Driscoll to T.D. Forin-Envelope annotated "Bob's Notices" containing original documentation regarding the 1990 death, cremation and burial of Robert Henry Driscoll including original 1904 Certificate of Birth and original 1990 Death Certificate, original undated photograph annotated "Bob Driscoll", original photograph of the members of the International Boundary Commission Canada 1893-1895; envelope containing several newspaper clippings from 1994 Edmonton Journal with original photo of Norah Driscoll; 3 identical prints of an original undated photo of a home in an envelope addressed to Mrs. Driscoll.

Box 5-1 248 1900-Mathews, Norah Jessie Norn (Driscoll) ca 1930's to 1990's

Box 5-1 249 Bob and Norah Driscoll # 1 ca 1893-1990's

Box 5-1	250 Bob and Norah Driscoll # 2	ca 1930's to 1990's	Several clippings from various newspapers regarding the engagement, wedding showers and social events and marriage of Robert Driscoll and Norah Mathews; original 1938 Canadian Pacific Telegraph to Mr & Mrs Robert H. O'Driscoll; original undated newspaper clippings of the comic strip "The Cheerful Cherub; original marriage announcement of Norah Mathews and Robert Driscoll; original birthday greeting card to Bob Driscoll from Norah M.; original 1938 postcards from Neil & Anita to Mr. & Mrs. R.H. Driscoll; several original 1938 telegraphs with congratulatory messages to Robert and Norah Driscoll.
Box 5-1	251 Bob and Norah	ca 1900 – 1996	Several original undated photos of Norah Mathews; original undated

Driscoll # 3

photo annotated Norn & Alice Macleod; two original undated photos of four adults both annotated "Everett – Hank Landy, Norn, Lee Taylor, Harvey Taylor; original 1937 photo of two women annotated "Alice, Norah"; original undated and unidentified photo of three adults; several original undated and unidentified photos of a woman (likely Norah); 3 identical photographs annotated "Mathews-Driscoll, Norah 7 Bob's wedding - Molly, Mother, Dad, Norah, Bob, alice, Neil, Auntie Grace;; original 1982 Distringuished Service Award certificate and 1983 letter to Mrs. Norah J. Driscoll from the Canadian Red Cross Society; envelope annotated "Norn – Obit Times Colonist Victoria Jan.14/06" containing original newspaper obituary of Norah Jessie Driscoll; envelope annotated "Norah's Death Certificates & cremation" containing originals of those documents; lace handkerchief adorned with seed pearls.

Several original photograpahs of the same young girl ca 1903's, one annotated "Molly"; several original postcards featuring photographs of locations in Morocco and Spain; photograph of an unidentified elderly couple (likely Molly and ??); original photograph annotated "Molly Aileen Clare Mathews taken mid 20's while in Edmonton, Alta & attending the U. Of A summer school – Education; several duplicates of original photos ca 1969 of a woman and a man (likely Molly and ??); a plastic pouch containing original Alberta Certificate of Birth "Aileen Mathews 1904", Social Insurance Card "Molly Aileen Turner", original B.C. Medical Services Plan Card "M.A.Turner", original B.C. Drivers License "Molly Aileen Turner", original 1964 photograph of a man signed "..??? Turner"; duplicate original undated wedding photographs of an unidentified couple (likely Molly and ??); original undated photograph of an unidentified couple dining (likely Molly and ??); several undated original photographs taken on a cruise, one annotated "Joyce Behenone, Bill Turner, Edith Fountain, Ed Fountain, Phillipos, Joyce Coplick, Walter Coplick, Molly Turner......"; birthday card to Mom from Terry; birthday card with hand written note "Dear Mom......Love Terry"; original hand written note "My Dear Mrs. Forin.....Terry Forin"; original unidentified and undated photograph in a frame of a baby girl.

ca 1900's

ca 1900's

252 Mum - Molly

253 Mum – Photos

Box 5-1

Box 5-1

Several original photographs of Molly Turner, Bill Turner, several Mathews family members, and various group shots at weddings and club events; two duplicate original wedding photographs annotated "Molly, Norah Mathews (Molly's wedding Aug 25, 1933 Everett, Wash."; original undated school class photograph annotated "School in Macleod" and listing the names of all of the children including Molly Mathews; original class photograph of a group of young women annotated "Normal School Calgary 1923-24.

254 Mom – Letters from ca 1900's friends, Misc. & dance programs

Box 5-1

Several dance cards dated ca 1922 to 1925; original 1917 correspondence and envelope stamped "Opened by Censor" and "Passed Field Censor 2269" containing several original hand written letters to "Molly Oh from Dads"; original hand written correspondence to Mrs. Molly Forin from Martin ca 1945; original 1925 hand written correspondence from various relatives to Molly regarding the death of Terry: original 1944 hand written correspondence to Molly from Aunt Norn; original 1945 hand written correspondence to Molly from Aunt Norn; original 1934 wedding invitation re Francis Dewitt; several undated newspaper clippings on various topics of general local interest; original 1940 hand written correspondence from Mrs. McKee to Molly; original 1962 correspondence from the United States Consulate to Molly Turner regarding her U.S. And Canadian citizenship; original 1965hand written correspondence to Terry from Mum in Mexico; original personal property inventory; Trinity Episcopal Church, St. Catherine's Guild Book; original 1933 Certificate of Marriage and order of service book John W. Forin and Aileen Clare Mathews; original 1941 typewritten correspondence from Air Base Headquarters Paine Field, Everett, Washington from Col. Strickland to Molly Forin; original 1945 hand written correspondence to Mrs. Molly Forin from Daniel Davies???; original 1945 hand written correspondence from Emerson in Iwo Jia to Dear Molly stamped Passed by Army Examiner 49957; original 1947 Telegram to Molly Forin from Emerson; original 1951 hand written correspondence to Molly Forin from Emerson containing two original photographs annotated "Emerson Haraden"; original 1953 hand written correspondence to Mrs. M.A.Forin from Emerson; original 1961 hand written correspondence from Emerson to Mrs. W.O. Turner; envelope annotated "Molly" containing 1955 newspaper clipping referring to the wedding of Mrs. Molly Forin to William O. Turner: printed wedding napkin Original 1921 Certificate of Confirmation Aileen Clare Matthews; original hand written envelope and correspondence to Mr, Santa Claus North Pole, annotated "letters from Molly Mathews; original 1915 hand written envelope and correspondence "For Mums" annotated "letter from Molly Mathews"; original Canadian passport Molly Aileen Clare Turner (nee Mathews); original 1955 Certificate of Marriage and order of marriage service for William Orris Turner and Molly Aileen Clare Forin and Birks ring holder.

Box 5-1 255 Mum-Confirmation ca 1900's Cert. A.F

Box 5-1 256 Mum-letters etc ca 19

ca 1950's -1980's Original 1963 wedding invitation to the marriage of Susan Elizabeth Turner to Calton Onelius Viste and embossed napkin; original 1958 correspondence to Mom and Dad from Susan; original 1964 birth announcement of Calton "Dean" Viste; original 1958 correspondence to Mrs. Turner from M. Godson, principal of St. Margaret's School Victoria B.C. Re Susan; original 1960 postcard to Mr. & Mrs. W.O. Turner from Susan; original booklet International Certificates of Vaccination issued to Molly Turner; undated newspaper clipping about Mrs. J.W. Forin president of the Edmonton Junior Hospital League; original 1955 The Everett Daily Herald newsapaper clipping about the marriage of Molly Forin to William O. Turner; original 1949 The Everett Daily newspaper clipping announcing the expansion of the newspaper's advertising office with a photograph of Mrs. Molly Forin; several original photographs in a Everett Daily Herald envelope – one of a group of people in an office annotated "The Herald Christmas Party 1949", two original 1949 photographs taken at the Herald office, one undated and unidentified photo of two women cutting a cake (one is Molly Forin); one unidentified and undated original photograph of a group of people at a musical event "Cow Pokes"; envelope containing original invitations to Mr. & Mrs. W.Orris Turner to various events in London England on the occasion of the 1968 Commonwealth Law Conference; original 1968 Program and list of attendees of the International Bar Association Dublin Ireland; original 1968 The Irish Times newspaper clipping about the International Bar Association Conference in Dublin; copy of 1973 unidentified newspaper clipping containing an article and photos about the move of Mr. And Mrs. Bill and Molly Turner to Victoria; copy of 1985 unidentified newspaper clipping of the obituary of Molly Aileen Clare Turner.

Box 5-1

257 Newspaper ca 1950's – Clippings – Molly & 1980's W.O. Turner Original 1955 The Everett Daily Herald newspaper clipping about the move of Mrs. R.G. Mathews, Terry Forin and Molly Forin to Alberta; original 1955 The Everett Daily Herald newspaper clipping about the marriage of Molly Forin to William O. Turner; original 1974 Victoria Express newspaper clipping of a photograph of Willows Beach in Victoria with hand written note "our building"; original 1981 The Hanna Herald newspaper clipping of the obituary of W.O. Turner; original 1981 The Hanna Heraldn newspaper clipping containing a tribute to Bill Turner; original January 28, 1981 The Hanna Herald newspaper clipping of the death announcement of W.O.Turner

Box 5-1	258 Mum	ca 1940's – 1980's	Original 1985 Hanna Herald newspaper clippings of the obituary of Molly Aileen Clare Turner; original Canada Passport for Travelling to the United States of America for Aileen Clare Forin and Terence Peter Forin ca 1940's; several birthday, Anniversary Mother's Day, Valentine's Day, Christmas greeting cards to Molly ca 1940's – 1980's; ribbon book mark; hand written family genealogy notes; original photograph annotated "taken in 1916 Robert Gordon Mathews (my Dad-Molly); original "Prosperity Certificate issued Aug 5, 1936 The Government of the Province of Alberta; Christmas gift card with child's handwriting annotated "(1940) Terry's first attempt at writing"; name tag "Nordic Molly Turner"; envelope "Bishop of OlympiaWashington" stamped 1955 to Mrs. Molly A.C. Forin about her early marriage; original hand written list of what appears to be gifts and names of who gave each one; original 1955 ticket issued to Mrs. W.O.Turner Whitepass & Yukon Route; several original 1955 telegraphs to Molly and/or Mr. And Mrs. W.O.Turner containing congratulatory messages.
Box 5-1	259 Molly	ca 1930's – 1980's	Envelope addressed to with 1933 postal stamp containing original water colour painting annotated "with love & best wishes for a very happy future from Aunt Mary, Geraldine & Sheile 1933 – Country Lane near Woking-Surry England, and original water colour painting annotated "with love & best wishes for a very happy future from Aunt Mary, Geraldine & Sheila 1933 – The Valley of Rocks Lynmouth Devonshire England"; pencil etchings of headstones William Orris Turner 1902 1981 and Molly A. C. Turner 1804 1986; original art sketchbook "Art M.Mathews"; original school year book "The Comet – Calgary Normal School 1923-24" annotated Molly Mathews; original school year book Xmas 1922 "Analecta"; original school year book Easter Number 1923 annotated M.Mathews '23"; packet containing several newspaper clippings ca 1939 about Molly's charitable events, etc.; original copy of a typed 1953 "Resolution" by the Evergreen Area Council, Boy Scouts of America regarding Robert G. Mathews; bound booklet "Income Record" annotated (Molly) Aileen Clare Forin ca 1942-1952 listing her expenses; Personal Record of United States War Savings Bonds with hand written lists of bonds ca 1942 – 1955; ribbon book mark; 1985 original Church bulletins "Church of St. Mary the Virgin".
Box 5-4	126 Keeler	ca 1980's	Bound book "Keeler Family compiled by Wesley B. Keeler, 2000 Edition";

Box 5-4	127 Documents	undated	Strong family pedigree chart; copy of publication "Marks of Early American Silversmiths"; copy of 1844 Will and 1849 Probate of Willet Casey; copy of 1857 Will of Samuel Casey; copy of 1874 Will of Horatio Nelson Casey; Terry Forin pedigree chart; family group record charts of "Elder" Strong, Mathews, Ewing, Casey families;
Box 5-4	128 Training	undated	copy of training package "Genealaogy Tracing Your Ancestry – Instructor Mrs. Joanne J. Hughes"
Box 6-1	129 The Forins	ca 2004	Document "The Forins – Gathered by Terry Forin to Peter MacLaren"
Box 6-1	130 Bellamy	ca 1980	Document "The Descendants of John Bellamy Circa 1736-1980" published by Cecil Earl Bellamy
Box 6-1	131 Family Group Records	undated	binder containing family group records Casey, Sharp, Meriman, Becher, George, Peard, Forin, Campbell, McLaren, Templeton, Judge, Fell, Fair, Mathews, Walter, Hillary, Strong, Ewing,
Box 6-1	132 Casey Genealogy	undated	Excerpt from "Magazine of New England History Vol.3,No.2, April, 1893 – Early Families of Casey in Rhode Island – by Gen.T.L.Casey".,
Box 6-1	133 Baldwin/Fair	undated	Family group record charts Baldwin and Fair families
Box 6-1	134 Casey	ca 2001	Publication "William and Willet Casey of Adolphustown, Their Ancestors and Descendants" by Merilyn Gradick
Box 6-1	135 Balcanquel	ca 1974	Publication "History of The Balcanquel Family" by J. Kenneth Leavens.
Box 6-1	136 Freeland	ca 2001	Publication "The Man Who Loved Lahaina – George Freeland – Founder of the Pioneer Inn – His Life and Times" by Peter Freeland Hamilton.
Box 6-1	137 Miscellaneous	undated	Several loose pages of hand written and typewritten oral family history Casey, Forin, McLaren; original 1915 Return of Marriage certificate John Forin and Jane McLaren; original hand written notes dated 1917 "Notes on Grandfather McLaren's Family"; copies of Ross Bay Cemetery licences; original hand written letter dated Feb.17th—26 Corbyville to Judge Forin from James Balcanquel; Ewing family group record; copy of publications "The Central Canadians 1600-1900", "The Western Canadians 1600-1900", "The French Canadians 1600-1900" highlighting Casey, Foran and Strong names; copy of several documents relating to Huguenots; copy of 1911 Canada Census, Victoria B.C. highlighting Fell and Campbell names; Mathews family group record from the Public Record Office of Northern Ireland; copy of "Genealogical and Family history of the State of New Hampshire, Vol II 1908" highlighting the name Kelso.
Box 6-1	138 St.John '89	ca 1992 – 1995	Family genealogy information Sension, Sention, St.John.

			G. 165t.
Box 6-1	139 Strong Family	ca 1982-1994	Copies of several publications referencing the families of Strong, Brown;copy of the publication "Strong Family History Update Volume III" compiled by the Strong Family Association of America, Incorporated; several original and copies of correspondence between researchers of the Strong family genealogy; copies of transcriptions of land patents in Cramhe Township referencing Strong, Keeler, Hartwell land transactions; Strong Family Directory June 2000; copies of several "Strong Family Association of America" newsletters 1988-1990; 1992 Times-Colonist newspaper article 50 th wedding anniversary Pat and Alice Strong.
Box 6-1	140 Miscellaneous	ca 1988-2004	Correspondence and research results from "The Genealogical Research Librry" re Forin, Foran, Forhan; copy of London, England Parish registry information as of 1988 re Bellamy; hand written genealogy notes re Alford, Casey, Clapp, Cooley, Dolbeare, Ellis, Ewing, Fowler, Hopkin, Hopkins, Saint John, King, Gilchrist, Shirley, Aikin; copy of unnamed and undated publication re Baldwin; copy of excerpt from "Genealogists' Handbook, 4 th Edition, edited by Peter Spufford and Anthony J. Camp, 1967"; Forin family tree charts; hand written listing of several research publications; 1993 original correspondence to Terry from Wesley and Bessie re Casey family info and reunion; copies of Massachusetts U.S.A. Parish registry information re Cooley and Ewing; copies of Vermont U.S.A. Parish registry information re Strong and Ewing; copies of Ontario Canada Parish registry information re Fair, Wiggins, Wight, Strong; copies of Maryland, New York and Pennsylvania Parish registries re Ewing; copy of British Isles Ireland Parish registry information re Foran; 2004 correspondence Jim to Terry enclosing newspaper clippings and original photos re Oftebro, Dudley and original 1933 photo Molly and Norah Mathews.
Box 6-1	141 Ireland Research		Copies of excerpts from several publications: "Census Material of Genealogical Importance in the Public Record Office of Northern Ireland"; "Resources for Irish Research by John McCabe"; Ireland tourist information; "The Irish Genealogist"; "A Simple Guide to Irish Genealogy 1966"; "Irish Genealogy A Record Finder published by Heraldic Artists Ltd." "A Basic Genealogical Research Guide for Ireland by Stephen Kendall 1978; "Irish County Maps Showing the Location of Churches in Munster Province 1977"; package of materials relating to various methods and sources of genealogical research; "Manuscript Sources for the History of Irish Civilisation highlighting Mathews family.

Box 6-1	142 New England Historic Genealogical Society	ca 1990-1991	Membership renewal info.
Box 6-1	143 Genealogy Printed Matter	undated	File contains no contents.
Box 6-1	144 Genealogy		Family pedigree chart; Coat of Arms information; research process information; various genealogical blank forms; original undated family photo ca 1970's with notation on back signed ``Sharon``.
Box 6-1	Binder (Black)	undated	Various family genealogy charts tabulated: Casey, Forin, Mathews, Strong, Ewing.
Box 6-1	Binder (Brown)- Second Cousins from the `Forin` Line	ca 1985-2008	Various family genealogy charts tabulated: Forin, Campbell, McLaren, Templeton, Judge, Alexander, Fell, Fair, Record, Mathews, Walter, Belamy, Hillary; 2008 & 2009 Times Colonist newspaper clippings re ship `Maple Leaf`built in 1904 for Alexander McLaren; Heustis family genealogy charts and correspondence; copies of headstone photographs from Belleville Cemetery French, Hurd, Templeton, Forin; original 1916 Belleville Cemetery lot agreement `Rev.David MacLaren Administrator of Forin Estates`; original correspondence 2004-2005 Sherrill and Raymond Wilson; original photographs of residence street number 1850 otherwise unidentified; original photographs of cemetery headstones unidentified; Listing of Commercial and Public Buildings by John Forin.
Box 6-1	Binder (Yellow)	ca 2006	Various family genealogy charts tabulated: Casey, Meriman, Becher, George, Peard, William, Related, Record, Strong, Ewing, Powers.
Box 6-1	Duotang folder (Blue)	ca 1980	`Victoria Genealogical Society Library Holdings``
Box 6-1	Duotang folder (Green)	undated	`Historical Articles Published in Ontario Historical Society Papers and Records and In Ontario History``.
Box 6-1	Steno note book (Red & White)	ca 1962 – 2002	Hand written notes re Fair family; original photos of a residence street number 1850 otherwise unidentified; original photographs of cemetery headstones unidentified.
Box 6-1	Steno note book (Blue)	undated	Hand written notes re Strong family
Box 6-1	Booklet	ca 1927	1927 publication `The Casey Family of East Greenwich`
Box 6-1	Booklet	ca 1976	1976 publication ``Index to the 1878 Durham & Northumberland Atlas``
Box 6-1	Booklet	ca 1986	1986 publication ``A McLaughlin Guide Parish Registers, by Eve McLaughlin``

Box 6-1	Booklet	ca 1986	1986 publication ``A McLaughlin Guide `St. Catherine`s House, by Eve McLaughlin``
Box 6-1	Booklet	ca 1986	1986 publication ``Illegitimacy, by Eve McLaughlin``
Box 6-1	Magazine	ca 1963	1983 Publication by The Star Weekly ``Canada Album – Canadian Achievements in the ArtsSciencePoliticsSportsEntertainment in the 20 th Century``.
Box 6-2	145 Strong Family Association	ca 1970-1992	Attendee information 1980 Strong Family Reunion Salt Lake City Utah; 1990's correspondence re Strong Family Association; Strong Family Association membership lists.
Box 6-2	146 Belleville City Hall	ca 1988	Original 1988 correspondence to Terry Forin from Belleville Mayor Zegouras re the official opening of the renovated Belleville City Hall; several copies of the official program for the 1988 opening; publication "Belleville City Hall from 1873 to 1989 – Historical Text by Gerald E. Boyce, Mika Publishing Company 1988".
Box 6-2	147 Misc. Famiy Genealogy	ca 1995 – 2001	Duotang folder ``Surname Index of the Victoria Genealogical Society 1983``; several pieces of correspondence and lists re Mayflower Society; family genealogy information re Strong, Fowler, Parkin, Ford, Scripture, Joselyne, Deane, Ewing, copy of a painting ``The Baldwin Home, Lahaina, Maui``, steno book dated 2001 with hand written notes re newspaper research re Baldwin family obituaries.
Box 6-2	148 Forin family	undated	Binder containing completed family tree templates re Forin family genealogy
Box 6-2	149 Calendars	ca 1981	Various educational institutions course and program catalogues; various newspaper clippings re genealogy terms; genealogical resource listings.
Box 6-2	150 Research – Scotland	d Ca 1982	Publication "Introducing Scottish Genealogical Research" by Donald Whyte, E.H.G

Box 6-2 151 Ontario Research ca 1981-1987

Copies of Request Slips Archives of Ontario, Ontario Land Registry, and Public Archives Canada re Forin family genealogy research; Finding Aids Archives of Ontario; various Province of Ontario, Ontario Genealogical Society, Belleville Public Library, various public libraries in Toronto, and Public Archives Canada publications re genealogy research procedures and sources; pamphlet "Tour Guide Church Historic Sites, The United Church of Canada, The Presbyterian Church in Canada, The methodist Church, Canada, The Congregational Churches of Canada, The Evangelical United Brethren, published by the United Church Archives; publication "Major Genealogical Record Sources for Canada" published by The Genealogical Department of The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1976; copy of publication "The District and Counties of Southern Ontario, 1777-1979 Two Centuries of Evolution" by Eric Jonasson, Families, Vol. 20, No. 2 (1981); copy of publication "Beginning Research on French-Canadian Ancestors" by Valerie Melanson, The British Columbia Genealogist, Volume 16, No. 2 (1987).

Box 6-2 152 U.E.L. ca 1984

Several pieces of information re the 125th Anniversary Celebrations U.E.L. Association in 1984 and Ontario's Bicentennial 1984; copies of excerpts from "The Loyalist Gazette" autumn 1983; copy of publication "More About the Loyalists in Ontario" by Norman K. Crowder, Families, Vol. 23, No. 3 (1984); copy of transcript "The United Empire Loyalists' Association of Canada, Confiscation, Albany, Charlotte and Tryon Counties, New York – The original document is preserved by the State library, Albany, New York, Copied by Lieutenant-Colonel H.C. Burleigh, M.D., C.M....."; copy of transcript "New York State-Confiscation of Loyalists, copied by Dr. H. C. Burley from the original lists"; carbon copy of notes prepared by Terry Forin for Joanne hughes seminar on the U.E.L. relating to Willet Casey; copy of publication "The Palatines From The Rhineland To A New Land 1708-1710" reprinted by hamilton Branch The United Empire Loyalists' Association of Canada for the Loyalist Bicentennial 1983-1984: publication "The Loyalist Gazette", Vol.XV No.2 Autumn, 1977, Published by authority of the Dominion Council of the United Empire Loyalists' Association of Canada.

Box 6-2	153 Main Library Victoria and U. Victoria	ca 1974	Various publications, documents and hand written notes re genealogical research procedures and sources; copy of publication "Microform Collectins at Simon Fraser University Library, The University of British Columbia Library, and the University of Victoria Library" 1974.
Box 6-2	154 Family Tree	undated	Hand written family trees Casey, Strong, Van Blarekan, Fair.
Box 6-2	155 Strong Family Association	ca 1980-1984	Various correspondence and information re Strong Family Association of America membership and reunions.
Box 6-2	156 Strong Forms	ca 1986-1987	Various blank forms and templates re Strong family Association; copy of "The Plan, Strong Genealogical Update Program, Strong Family Association of America, Inc. 1986"; copy of "Annual Report of the Corresponding Secretary, Strong Family Association, Aug. 1, 1987"; copy of "By Laws, Strong Family Association of America 1987"; copy of 1987 program "Strong Family Association of America Annual Reunion".
Box 6-2 Box 6-2	157 Danny Strong 158 Martha	ca 1987 ca 1985-1991	Correspondence to Terence Forin from cousin Daniel C. Strong. Copies of several publications: "The History and Antiquities of the County of Dorset, John Hutchins, Third Edition by W. Shipp and J.W. Hodson, Volume II"; excerpt from "The Worthies of Devon by John Prince" 1810; "Cornwall Subsidies in the Reign of Henry VIII 1524 and 1543 and The Benevolence of 1545" edited and published by T.L.Stoage 1985; Copies of excerpts from several publications re The Hon. Samuel Henry Strong; Several pages of hand written notes "Martha"; 1989 correspondence to Terry from Martha F. Strong; printout of Strong family origins of the name and other narrative and genealogical information.
Box 6-2	159 Jarvis Strong	ca 1987	Copies of various 1987 correspondence between members of the Strong family and the Strong Family Association re Strong family research.
Box 6-2 Box 6-2	160 Maurice Strong 161 Hopkins (Strong Line)	ca 1990 - 1993 ca 1989 – 1999	Several magazine articles re Maurice Strong Several documents containing information on Stephen Hopkins, John Hopkins, Caleb Hopkins; copy of publication "Genealogy of the Olmsted Family in America1632-1912" compiled by Henry King Olmsted, M.D. 1912; copy of 1783 Will,1786 Probate and 1787 inventory of stock and furniture of Ebenezer Hopkins; copy of family tree Stephen Hopkins.
Box 6-2	162 King '89	undated	Copy of 1725 Inventory and 1726 Probate of John King; copy of 1731 John Lees Bond of Guardianship for Mary King sole survivor of John King; copy of 1732 Settlement of the estate of Fearnot King.

Box 6-2	163 Clapp Family (Strong line)	undated	"A Little Bit of Dorchester History" paper including information on the several Clapp homes in the area; copy of excerpt from an unidentified publication "Clap"; copy of excerpt from "Chronicles of The First Planters of The Colony of Massachusetts Bay from 1623-1636" by Alexander Young referencing the Clap family; copy of excerpt from "Collections of the Dorchester Antiquarian and Historical Society, Number One, Memoirs of Roger Clap 1630", Books for Libraries Press; copy of excerpt from "The Clapp memorial, Record of the Clapp Family in America", Ebenezer Clapp, Compiler, David Clapp & Son, publishers, 1876.
Box 6-2	164 Buell	Ca 1982	Copy of document from Public Archives Canada "The Buell Family, compiled by Mr. Richard morgan and copied from originals in the possession of Mrs. Mary Coughlin, Ottawa, Ontario, 1968 – Notes containing genealogical and biographical information about the Buell family 1751-1923"; hand written notes and genealogy templates Buell family; copy of excerpt from publication Families, Vol.25,No.????, year????? "The Family of Judge William Buell of Gates Near Rochester, New York, Gladys Lois Sherwood Buell"; 1982 Times-Colonist newspaper article about Anne Pearson, relative of the founder of Brockville, Ont
Box 6-2	165 Alford '89	ca 1989	Copy of document from Connecticut Vital Records, Windsor Births- Marriages-Deaths 1637-1850 re Alford family.
Box 6-2	166 Strong '89	ca 1989	Copy of unidentified vital records document re Strong family.
Box 6-2	167 Land Records Summer '84 & Ozem's Will – Strong	ca 1984	Copy of 1867 Will of Ozem Strong; copy of 1854 Memorial of Bargain and Sale between Joseph A. Keeler and Eliza Gilchrist; copy of original 1828 Memorial of Bargain and Sale between Joseph A. Keeler and Josia Ozem Strong; copy of Registry Office Land Abstract East Riding of the County of Northumberland, Cramahe Twp highlighting various Strong, Casey, Gilchrist, Keeler, Buell land transactions during the 1800's; copy of 1858 Memorial of Indenture of Bargain and Sale between James Stewart Strong and Wife to William Buell; copy of 1858 Memorial of Indenture of Bargain and Sale between Ozem Strong and Oren Hartwell Strong; copy of undated map of Orono Clarke Tp. Highlighting Keeler and Strong properties; copy of 1888 Mortgage and 1905 Deed of Land in Cramahe Twp. Between Maria Strong et al and Francis Robinson

Box 6-2	168 Various Wills – Strong	undated	Copies of 1696 Will, 1999 Probate and Inventory of Estate of Elder John Strong; copy of 1948 Probate of Cecilia Mary Strong; copy of 1899 Probate of Annie Eliza Strong; copy of 1892 Probate of Francis B. Strong; copy of 1903 Probate of William Strong; copy of excerpt from "Canada Directory 1857" highlighting Strong name; copy of 1848 Will of Ezra Strong.
Box 6-2	169 Strong	ca 1971	Copies of several excerpts from unnamed publications referencing Strong family biographical information; copy of excerpt from the 1790 Census of the United States, heads of Families – Massachusetts highlighting Keeler and Strong; publication of the Northampton Historical Society, Massachusetts Map and Legend to Map of the Home Lots of the First Settlers of Northampton highlighting containing names of Strong and Clapp; copy of 1800 Massachusetts Census highlighting several Strong names; copy of excerpt from publication "Antiquities and Historicals and Graduates of Northampton, Mass." highlighting Strong family; copy of "Records of First Church, Pittsfield" highlighting Strong names; copy of transcript of Westfield Birth and Death Records referencing Strong; copy of publication "The Ancestry of Dr. J.P. Guildford, Vol.I" by Joan Gilford referencing Sheldon name; excerpt from "This England, Winter, 1971" about Patience Strong.
Box 6-2	170 Strong's	ca 1979	Copy of excerpt from "Ships – Appendix B Passengers of the Mary and John in 1630" by Charles Banks; copy of excerpt from "The Mary and John – The Passenger List" by Kuhns Tuttle highlighting Strong and Ford; copy of excerpts from various genealogical publications highlighting Strong; various family tree documents re Strong family; information re the 75 th Annual Reunion of the Society of Descendants of Henry Wolcott 1979; copy of excerpt from publication "New England marriages prior to 1700" containing several Strong names; copy of excerpt from unnamed publication containing a transcript of the Will of William Cogan of Southchard, supposed to have been the Stepfather of John Strong; copy of Bouvier family tree.
Box 6-2	171 Gillett	undated	Copy of unidentified Windsor vital records document re Gillett, Gillet, Gilliet, Gil
Box 6-2	172 Olmstead '89	undated	Copy of unidentified Hartford vital records document re Olmsted, Olmstead, Ollmsted.

Box 6-2	173 Loomis & Olmstead ca 1987 Alvord	Copy of excerpt from "The Descendants of Joseph Loomis (1590-1658) in America" republished by John E. Loomis 1981; copy of excerpt from "Wills and Inventories: referencing Olmstead; copy of excerpt from "The Burke and Alvord Memorial – a Genealogical Account of the Descendants of Richard Buke of Sudbury, Mass." compiled by John Boutelle and William Burke, 1864; copy of typewritten notes "Loomis Family" – General notes by Dewey; Strong family pedigree chart; copy of "The Founders of Windsor, Connecticut, Ancestral heads of Windsor's First Familities" referencing Gillett, Loomis and Strong names; original 1987 correspondence Daniel C. Strong to Terence P. Forin; copies of typed document "Gen. Notes Louis Maninum Dewey re King and Strong names.
Box 6-2	174 Provincial Education ca 1980-1983	1983 birth notice/new member of the Strong Family Association of America Heather Dianne Runser: Copy of excerpt from "History of the Descendants of Elder John Strong" originally published Albany, New York 1871; several loose copies of excerpts from unidentified publication(s) of history of various Strong family members; copy of excerpt from "Indexes – I. Index of Brief Genealogical Notices of Various Connected Families II. Index of Those of the Name of Strong"; copy of 1980 correspondence to Terry from Edna and Harald; original 1983 correspondence to Terence P. Forin from Dianne Strong Runser; original hand written notes Strong family genealogy.
Box 6-2	175 Anne & Dianne ca 1987-1990 Strong	Original 1987 and 1990 correspondence Dianne Strong Runser to Terence P. Forin.
Box 6-2	176 Princess Dianna ca 1981-1992	Several clips from 1992 newspapers re the death of Princess Diana's father, Earl Spencer; original Strong family pedigree chart reflecting the Strong relationship to the Spencer family; original 1981 Chatelaine magazine special issue "The Royal Wedding"; two original 1981 Time magazine special issues re the Royal Weddingseveral magazine and newspaper clippings containing articles about the Royal Family; excerpt from 1985 Chatelaine magazine about the birth of Prince Henry; souvenir matchbook of the 1981 Royal wedding; excerpts from the publication "Peerage and Baronetage" highlighting the names Spencer and Fermoy; several photocopies of "The New England historical And Genealogical Register, Volume CXXXVI April 1982, The New England Ancestry of H.R.H. The Princess of Wales", by Gary Boyd Roberts.

Box 6-2	177 Wolcott	ca 1986	Coy of excerpt from publication "Wolcott Genealogy" by Robert C. Griffen and Mitchell R. Alegre published by the Society of Descendants of henry Wolcott 1986.
Box 6-2	178 St John Sension	ca 1991-1996	Hand written family genealogy notes; copy of Bulkeley and Saint John descendancy charts; copy of several Benedict, Saint John and Bulkeley family pedigree charts; copy of excerpt of publication "Boston Gen of the Downey & Hawksley Families – Descendants of Matthias St. John and"; copy of excerpt of publication "Sheffield, St.John and Allied Families Genealogical and Biographical" prepared and Privately printed for mrs. George St. John Sheffield by The Americal historical Society, inc. New york 1929; copy of excerpt of unnamed publication "Second Generation" highlighting Matthias St.John; copy of excerpt of unnamed publication "Third Generation" highlighting Ebenezer St.John.
Box 6-2	179 Ewing U.S. & Canada (Strong lin	ca 1993 e)	Hand written family genealogy notes – The Bouviers, Ewing, Phinius Taylor Barnum. Cooley; copy of excerpt from unnamed publication Chester and Delaware Counties highlighting Ewing name; copy of 1838 Will of Naomi Ewing; copy of 1955 Will of Maria Margaret Ewing; copy of 1829 Will of James Ewing; copy of 1832 Will of James Ewing; copies of part of several unclear documents re Ewing and Casey 1808, 1812, 1840, 1896; copy of transcript of "Country Marriage Reg Ont. Can. 1858-69 highlighting Ewing names.
Box 6-3	180 King	undated	Copy of John King genealogy; copies of several documents re Settlement of the Estate of Fearnot King 1705/6, 1731/2; copy of 1702/3 Inventory of Fearnot King.
Box 6-3	181 Judd '89	ca 1989	Copy of unidentified document explaining the origin of the name Judd; copy of original typed document and copy of publication "Thomas Judd and His Descendants" by Sylvester Judd of Northampton, Mass. 1856;
Box 6-3	182 Butler '89	ca 1989	Copy of publication "Families of Early Hartford, Connecticut" by Lucius Barnes Barbour, Genealogical publishing Co., 1977; copy of vital records documents Butler family.

			Sheet1
Box 6-3	183 Peter Brown '89 – Peter Brown (Stron Line)	ca 1989 g	Brown family genealogy info.; copy of publication "Mayflower Families Through Five GenerationsVol.7, Family Peter Brown", 1992, published by General Society of Mayflower Descendants; copy of publication The Beaver "Mayflower Compact & Family Compact, Contrasting Views of the4 Political Authority" by Chris Raible; copies of excerpts from unidentified publications highlighting Brown, Gillett, Fowler names; copy of vital records document Brown family; copy of typed transcript of the 1689 Estate and Will of Peter Brown of Windsor and attached to this copies of typed transcripts of various documents related to the name Brown, including "The Peter Brown Chest"
Box 6-3	184 Bronson '89	ca 1989	Copy of vital records document Brownson, Bronsun, Brownson, Brunson family
Box 6-3	185 Canada Strongs	ca 1988	Original photographs of cemetery headstones annotated Lakeport, Ontario – Frank Powers Strong, Ozem Strong; hand written notes re Strong family genealogy; copy of Marriage records 1858-1869 highlighting Strong family names; copies of excerpts from publication "King's County Family Sketches – The Strong Family; - The Bishop Family; - The First DeWolf Family – The Eagles Family; - The Higgins Family; - The Lockhart Family; - The Loomer (Loomis) Family; - The Rand Family; - The Sandford Family; - The Sweet Family; - The West Family; copy of excerpt from publication "King's County – Coming of

New England Planters" highlighting Strong family; copy of excerpt from publication "Cobourg-Early Days and Modern Times" by john R. Spilsbury" highlighting George Street and George Strong; photocopy of photograph annotated "back of large photo 1897 Sunny Side Colborne Ontario, Photo: W.G. Neill, The Strongs Homestead Colborne up on the hill; hand written note re Bill Family information; copy of excerpt from publication "John Sandord and his Descendants" highlighting Strong and Sanford families; copy of excerpt from publication "The Nova Scotia Eatons" by Charles Ernest Eaton printed 1979 highlighting Strong; several hand written notes Strong family genealogy; copies of transcripts from newspaper publications containing marriage and death notices, highlighting Strong family; information about various Strong family members from Canadian Census 1851, 1861 1871; copy of map of land tracts in Colborne area highlighting J.S.Strong.

Box 6-3 186 Strong Wills & undated Documents

Copy of 1867 Will of Ozem Strong; copy of 1770 land transaction between Josiah Wright and Ezra Strong; copy of 1732 Will of Samuel Strong.

Box 6-3	187 Loomis '89	ca 1986 - 1989	Copy of typed transcript of probate of Joseph Loomis; copy of 1712 "Loomis Agreement"; copy of 1712 Inventory of Sam Loomis; copy of cover page of "Loomis Families of America" Volume Six – Issue 1 March 1989; copy of vital statistics document Loomis family.
Box 6-3	188 Strong Miss Dec '88	ca 1984 - 1997	Copy of 1848 Ezra Strong Will; copy of photograph of Rev. Thomas M. Strong, D.D. Born April 18, 1797, Died June 14, 1861; copy of excerpt from publication "Refugees Long island to Connecticut – Starr – Strong – Sweeney"; copy of excerpt from publication "KodacThe Company" highlighting Henry A. Strong; copy of typed family history document "Ancestry of Elder John Strong and Ema Stronge, Wife of Vincent Meigs; hand written Strong family genealogy notes; family tree templates highlighting Ford, Charde, Strong, King, Loomis, White, Olmstead; copies of several pieces of correspondence dated 1994 and 1995 exchanged between many people researching information about their Strong ancestors; copy of 1749 Inventory of Ezra Strong; copy of 1742 Ezra Strong Bond of Guardianship for his son Ezra; copy of 1752 Probate of the Estate of Ezra Strong; copy of 1748 Will of Ezra Strong; copy of Distribution of Ezra Strong's Estate; copy of 1751 Ezra Strong bond of Guardianship for his neice Miriam Strong; copy of 1859 Memorial of Indenture of Bargain and Sale between William Buell and Maria Ewing Strong; copy of 1832 Memorial of a Deed of Bargain and Sale between Peter Henry and Ozem Strong; copy of unidentified publication "The "Mary and John"" highlighting Thomas Ford; excerpt from 1984 "Country Life" magazine "Discovery Itinerant Artists" which includes a picture of a bedspread made in the 18 th century by Esther Strong; copy of 1858 Memorial with Dower between Oren Hartwell Strong and James Stuart Strong; copy of 1699 Will of Elder John Strong; hand written notes re Strong family genealogy; various Strong family tree templates; original 1984 correspondence between John Burger and T. Forin re Strong family connection.
Box 6-3	189 Fowler '89	undated	Several hand written and typed notes re Fowler family genealogy and biographical information; copy of excerpt from publication "History of the Fowlers"; copy of vital records document Fowler, Fowler, Fouler, Ffowler; copy of 1705/6 Will and Inventory Ambrose Fowler.

Box 6-3	190 Fowler Brown/Gillette	ca 1988	Copy of excerpt from "History of Cobbmoners (??) Burke 1833 re Fowler, of Abby-CWM-Hir.; Fowler family tree template; copy of 1987 "The Mayflower Quarterly, Vol. 53, Number 1 highlighting Peter Brown; copy of typed family biography/genealogy Peter Brown; copy of excerpt from "Genealogical and Family History of the State of connecticut, Vo. II, New York Lewis historical Publishing Company 1911" referencing The Brown Line; copy of excerpt from "The Abridged Compendium of American Genealogy" highlighting Olmsted (Olmstead), Richard; copy of excerpt from unnamed publication "The Passenger" highlighting Jonathan and Nathan Gillett; hand written note re Fowler family genealogy.
Box 6-3	191 Isobel Forin & David Rev MacLaren Victoria Line (Forin Line)	d. ca 1998	Several hand written notes re MacLaren family; copy of typed 2004 letter from Terry to Peter re MacLaren; copy of excerpt from unidentified publication "The Ex-Principal of Knox" re Rev. Wm. MacLaren; copy of excerpt from "Toronto, Old and New: A Memorial Volume Toronto, The mail Printing Company 1891" highlighting The Rev. William MacLaren, D.D.; copy of excerpt from "The St.Andrew's Chronicles – An Account of Presbyterianism Before 1879 in The Belleville-Hastings County-Quinte Area, by Gerald E. Boyce" containing photographs of Rev. And Mrs. William McLaren; copy of typed document "Biographical Disctionary of Graduates and Students of Knox College, Toronto, 1845-1945, compiled by the Reverent T.G.M. Bryan, 1982" highlilghting William MacLaren and David MacLaren; copies of 1909 obituaries from several publications of Rev. William MacLaren, D.D., LL.D.; copy of photograph of the 1883 graduating class highlighting William MacLaren, professor of theology, from the Presbyterian Church Archives, Toronto; copy of church log for the minister David McLaren 1886-1924; copy of undated newspaper article The Globe, Toronto "Fifty Years in the Ministry, Jubilee of Prof. MacLaren of Knox College; Knox College Toronto, Canada leaflets; copy of B.C. Registration of Death David MacLaren 1936; B.C. Registration of Death Isabel MacLaren 1942.
Box 6-3	192 Strong Update	ca 1991	Typed originals containing information to update and correct errors in Strong family genealogy information; copies of family tree templates Casey, George, Honhart, Peard, Rogers.
Box 6-3	193 Forin	ca 1999	Duotang folder "Second Cousins from the "Forin" line.

9	h		et	
- 0		~	ΠI	

Box 6-3	194 Strong	ca 1991	Duotang folders containing an Index by Robert Sheldon Strong, to be used in conjunction with the Benjamin W. Dwight Volumes, "The History of the Descendants of Elder John Strong of Northampton, Mass.".
Box 6-3	195 Strong	undated	Duotang folder containing an index of women who have married into the Strong family as recorded in the Dwight Genealogy, compiled by Robert Sheldon Strong.
Box 6-3	196 Brown, Loomis, Wolcot, etc.	ca 1989	Several photos titled "Connecticut Aug. 1989 – various houses and cemetery gravestones – most unidentified, some with containing names Loomis, Brown, Wolcot, Wolcott; Journal with hand written notes about Forin and MacLaren family genealogy information and research sources.
Box 6-3	197 Misc. Documents related to Forin family	ca 1996	Strong's & Deane's family pedigree chart; copy of excerpt from several genealogy research directories; photocopies of several original documents: 1864 Will, Probate and Inventory Valuation of John Higgins; 1885 Probate and Inventory Valuation of Thomas Worthington Fair; copy of 1854 Return of Marriage John Forin and Jane McLaren; copy of "Squire" Alexander McLaren family tree template; copy of Richard Foran family tree template; copy of family photo, the Forin Family, Belleville, Ontario ca 1880; several photocopies of unidentified family photos undated, ca 1800's and early 1900's; photocopy of photo of two little girls annotated Aunt Elizabeth from Jean and Peggy; copy of original family photograph annotated "Emma MacLaren's collection. On Back "Last picture of Dear Father, when on his visit to Victoria – the summer 1900 - "; copy of unidentified original family photo taken by Weese Portrait Artist, 279 Front St., Belleville, Ont., annotated "Emma MacLaren's

Clark family history.

collection"; copy of original unidentified family photos ca 1996; copy of excerpt from the publication "Belleville City Hall from 1873 to 1989,

Ontario 1988" containing information about the builder John Forin; original undated correspondence to Terry Forin from Georgina Clark re

Historical Text by Gerald E. Boyce, Mika Publishing Company, Belleville,

Box 7-1	198 General	ca 1985 – 1989	Unidentified original photo ca 1930's two men and two women; two original letters dated 1985 from Elizabeth Hancocks to Elenora Wilson re "Silver Sam" Casey; several hand written notes and copies of various publications re family genealogy, including Strong, Olmstead, Loomis, Gilchrist, VanBlaricom, Hopkins, Casey, Butler, Keeler, Willett (Willett), Whitney, Sands, Bronson, Fowler, Judd, King, Cooley (Coley), Brown, Butler, Janes, St.John (Sention, Sension), Hayden, Hughes, Forin (Foran), Mathews, Bellamy, Fell, Hartney, Powers; lists of esearch sources and reference materials; undated newspaper clipping from "The Islander" re auto accident F.G.Casey; copies of maps of Maui Island, Hawaii and County Down, Ireland.
Box 7-1	199 Bellamy #1	ca 1984 -1990	Copies of Vital Records re Bellamy; Copy of Entry of Marriage William Endall and Eliza Bellamy 1862; copy of Map of Islington; map of Middlesex; several maps of England and Wales; copy of Times London 1991 newspaper obituary Ralph Bellamy.
Box 7-1	200 Bellamy #2	ca 1981 - 1992	Copy of Map of Middlesex; original certified copy of an Entry of Death Aileen Mary Mathews 1897; original certified copy of an Entry of Death Moyra Mathews 1914; copy of certified copy of an Entry of Marriage William Endall and Eliza Bellamy 1862; original 1992 correspondence to Terry Forin from Dorothy Sweet re Bellamy; several hand written notes and copies of various publications re Bellamy family genealogy, including references to Gordon, Matthews, Spencer, Endall, L"Estrange; family pedigree charts Gordon, Maitland, Bellamy, Mackenzie; copy of excerpt from publication "Peerage of Scotland" highlighting Gordon; original 1987 correspondence between Terry Forin and Doug Murrell re Bellamy family; copy of maps of Durham, Warwickshire and London with genealogical resource notations; excerpt from unidentified publication listing London Cemeteries; copy of excerpt from publication "The Ancestral Searcher, The Missing Bellamys in the Lewis Connection"; copy of excerpt from "A History of the County of Middlesex" highlighting Bellamy.
Box 7-1	201 Strong/Northrop/Go oderham	undated	Several unidentified original photographs of cemetery grave stones Gooderham, Northrop; several unidentified original photographs of buildings and residences possibly located in Toronto, Ontario, some with references to Gooderham; copy of Globe newspaper obituary G.H.Gooderham; copy of Mount Pleasant Cemetery booklet containing biographies of Henry Northrop and George H. Gooderham; copy of 1884 street plan, highlighting residence of Henry S. Northrop

Box 7-1	202 Generation Charts	undated	Forin family 9 Generation Circle Pedigree Chart; Forin family 15 Generation Pedigree Chart; Strong family Pedigree Chart; Mathews family 15 Generation Pedigree Chart; Strong Family 12 Generation Pedigree Chart.
Box 7-1	203 Bellamy #3	ca 1990	Copy of excerpt from publication "Pigot & Co's Metropolitan Directory London & Middlesex" years 1827 1832-1834 highlighting Bellamy; several hand written notes and copies of various publications re Bellamy family genealogy and Strong family genealogy.
Box 7-1	204 Mathews – Great Grandmother Jesse Bellamy	ca 1992	Copy of 18 ? 1 Will of George Bellamy; Original Certified Copy of an Entry of Death George Bellamy 1861; Original Certified Copy of an Entry of Death George Bellamy 1862; copy of a certified copy of an Entry of Marriage Edward Mathews and Jessie Bellamy 1864; original type written and hand written notes by Terry forin re Bellamy Family information; copies of maps of London, Middlesex, Islington with genealogical resource notations; copy of excerpt from publication "The Complete Peerage Vol XI" re Robert deBelleme; copy of excerpt from publication "A History of Middlesex Vol III" highlighting Bellamy; family pedigree chart Endall.
Box 7-1	205 Casey, etc.	ca 1993	Copy of 1836 hand written letter from ??? to My Dear Daughter Sara; copy of 1897??? letter from William Thorn to Dear Samuel; several hand written notes referencing Casey, Wolcott, Keeler, Brown, Bronson, Niles, Forin; copy of Certificate of marriage John Denison and ??? Jane Casey1856; copy of undated family photo annotated "John Wesley Denison, Phoebe jane Casey Denison daughter of Samuel Thorn Casey; copy of hand written list "Births of Children of John Denison and Phoebe Jane Casey" and "Record of ?? Caseys family; 1993 Whig Standard newspaper clipping re 1819 drownings of 9 teenagers on their way to Hay Bay church; type written notes re 'Early Families of Casey in Rhode Island"; copy of excerpt from publication "Nevada 1870 editor Ronald Vern jackson et al" containing an index of every given name on the census record highlighting Foran, copy of unidentified newspaper clipping about Condos referencing Oak Bay councillor Peter Bunn and associated hand written notes
Box 7-1	206 Strong Family	undated	Publication "Strong Family History Update, Volume III, Nine Childred of Elder John Strong and their Descendants, Updated material ca 1871 through ca August, 1991" compiled by the Strong Family Association of America, Incorporated.

Box 7-1	208 Publications 1,2,3,4,5,6,7 Spiral Notebooks	ca 1976 – 1986 ca 1980's	Several publications including "Belleville Public Library" services list; "Searching for Your Ancestors", the Ontario Genealogical Society; "Belleville's Heritage, Volume II" published by the Hastings County Historical Society 1983; "Eldon House"; "Expanded Index to Caverly's History of Pittsford, Vt.", Bicentennial Project of the Pittzford historical Society 1976; Genealogy, Some Reference Sources, Compiled by R.M.Gray, University of Victoria, 1986. Several spiral notebooks containing Terry Forin's hand written notes:
	,8,9		1) "Ontario Summer '84 Book 1" references to Casey, Forin, Foran families; 2) "Ontario Summer "84 Book II references to Casey, Forin, Powers, Gilchrist, McLaren, Clark, Keeler families; 3) personal notes re medical condition, household inventory, caregiver contacts, etc. possibly re Nora??, references to Forin, Keeler, Fair, Gilchrist, Strong, Ewing, Myers, powers, van Blaricom families; 4) lists of family genealogy research ideas/sources, 1986 inventory list of contents of safety box at Toronto Dominion Bank, Victoria including family jewellery, references to Forin, Fair, Keeler, Ewing, Strong, Gilchrist, Ewing, Myers, Casey, Wiggins families; 5) lists of family genealogy research ideas/sources, references to Forin, Keeler, Mathews, Gilchrist, Bellamy, Fair families; 6) lists of family genealogy research ideas/sources, references to Bellamy, Forin, Foran, Mathews, Jowett families; 7) lists of family genealogy research ideas/sources, references to Strong, Hall, Dick, Hillary, Church, Casey, Forin, Helery, Kelly, Fry, MacLeod, Mathews, Grassick families; 8) lists of family genealogy research ideas/sources, references to Ewing, Bellamy, McLaren, MacLaren, Campbell, Hillary, Grassick, Strong, Northrop, Gooderham, Fair, Strange, Stewart, Dick, Hopkins families; 9) lists of family genealogy research ideas/sources, references to Hillary, Mathews, Fair, Forin, McLaren, MacLaren, Buell, Thurley, Wiggins, Collins, Gooderam families.
Box 7-1	Photograph Album	ca 1980's	Album containing unidentified photographs of residences and commercial buildings located in Belleville, Ontario and gravestones John Forin. Jane MacLaren and Peter MacLaren.
Box 7-1	Photographs	ca 1980's	Several photographs in envelope, notated "Duplicate Toronto Sept '98 Dick Hse, Fair Hse, Gooderham Hse; Oct.'98 #503 Balc, McNaughtons #503

			Sneet
Box 7-1	Diary	Ca 1896; ca 1920's	The Diary of John Forin Belleville 1896; Diary "National Diary 1923" inscribed in handwriting "Molly Mathews" containing several names and addresses, pressed flowers, and hand written daily diary notations of Eurpean tour and Northern Ontario tour; newspaper clipping obituary of Dr. Frank Arthur Calder.
Box 7-1	Compact Disc 74 John R. Mounts (Forin Line) 80 John & Agnes & family – Campbell's Forin line	Ca 1980-2002	Dr. Frank Arthur Calder. CD annotated "Hull 50 th Anniversary". Hand written notes re Forin/Mounts family tree; copy of 1973 Report of genealogy of Forin and Dunne families; original 1981 hand written letter to Terry from Mary re family tree info; copy of undated "Souvenir Edition Vancouver Daily World" re thomas Dunn. Copy of 1927 "The Leader Prince George" newspaper marriage announcement of Mary elizabeth Skinner and John Alexander Forin Campbell; copy of 1919 "Prince George Cit" newapaper article re Major J.F. Campbell; copy of 1947 "Prince George Citizen" newspaper article re Silver Wedding anniversary of Major and Mrs. Forin Campbell copy of 1911 article in "The Canadian Magazine" about Fort George and Doc Campbell; copy of 1978 "The Citizen, Prince George" about Forin (Doc) Campbell; copy of 1982 newapaper obituary of John Forin Campbell; copy of BC Archives listing of Forin family papers 1875-1942; copy of Prince George B.C. & vicinity Cemetery Recordings highlighting Campbell names; hand written lists of archival informatin available re JAF Campbell 1864-1970; copy of 11874 birth and 1876 death registration Jean Campbell; copy of "Biographical Dictionary of Graduates and Students of Knox College, Toronto 1845-1945 re John Campbell; various family tree templates and notes Forin and Reid; copy of 1933 death registration Agnes Campbell; 1998 newspaper clipping re forthcoming marriage of Kim Hall and Bruce Campbell; hand written excerpt from Campbell Bible; copy of 1982 Probate John Alexander Forin Campbell Estate; copy of 1982 Affidavit re Estate of John Alexander Forin Campbell Estate; copy of 1982 Affidavit re Estate of John Alexander Forin Campbell
			ideas/sources, references to Collins, Forin, Foran, McLaren, Fair, Buel, Buell, Strong, Casey, Cooley, Ewing, powers, Sands, Hopkins, Brown, Bellamy, Loomis, Gillett, Hopkins, Hutchinson, Judd, keeler, Thomas, Strong families and lists of names and research summary re 1620 Mayflower passengers